गुरू घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय (केन्द्रीय विश्वविद्यालय अधिनयम 2009 क्र. 25 के अंतर्गत स्वापित केन्द्रीय विश्वविद्यालय) कोनी, बिलासपुर - 495009 (छ.ग.)



Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya (A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009) Koni, Bilaspur – 495009 (C.G.)

Depai	Department: Pure & Applied Physics				
Academic Year: 2021-2022					
Sr. No.	Programme Code	Name of the Programme			
01.	M.Sc. (Physics)	Dissertation/ Project work followed by seminar (PS/PHY/PD)			

Following students have carried out their Project work/ Internship/ Field Project/Industrial Training for the academic session 2021-22

Sr. No.	Name of the Students	Page No To
1.	Aakansha	4 -7
2.	Abhay Prakash Mishra	8-12
3.	Alpana Choudhary	13-18
4.	Banshidhar Sao	19-23
5.	Chandramani Lahre	24-28
6.	Dalton Sahu	29-33
7.	Dhruti Mohan Panda	34-39
8.	Dinesh Mahato	40-42
9.	Gulshan Kumar Sao	43-46
10.	Himani	47-50
11.	Indra Kumar Sankar	51-54
12.	Jagriti Sahu	55-59
13.	Jeetesh Gupta	60-63
14.	Kamlesh Pradhan	64-66
15.	Krishna Patel	67-70
16.	Krishna Chandra Panda	71-74

गुरू घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय (केन्रीय विश्वविद्यालय अधिनयम 2009 क्र. 25 के अंतर्गत स्थापित केन्रीय विश्वविद्यालय) कोनी, बिलासपुर - 495009 (छ.ग.)



Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya (A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009) Koni, Bilaspur – 495009 (C.G.)

- Jimir				
17.	Kushal Kumar Tripathi	75-77		
18.	Manishankar Chandra	78-81		
19.	Niharika Sahu	82-83		
20.	Nikhil Pradhan	84-88		
21.	Pooja Choudhary	89-93		
22.	Pooja Kaushik	94-96		
23.	Pragya Shastri	97-101		
24.	Pramod kumar Sahu	102-105		
25.	Priya Kar	106-109		
26.	Roman Das	110-113		
27.	Roopshree Sahu	114-117		
28.	Roshan Kumar	118-121		
29.	Rubee Swarnkar	122-125		
30.	Shreya Singh Rajput	126-130		
31.	Vandana Bharadwaj	131-133		
32.	Varsha Kurrey	134-136		
33.	Vikash ku Khunte	137-140		
34.	Amishi jaiswal	141-144		
35.	Nahar Patel	145-147		
36.	Ajay Sahu	148-152		
37.	Hrishikesh Sinha	153-156		
38.	Sakshi Rajwade	157-160		
39.	Sandeep Kumar Lahre	161-165		
40.	Sanjeev Kumar Lahray	166-169		
41.	Satnam Singh	170-174		
42.	Sonam Lahre	175-179		
43.	Soumya Sonali Biswal	180-184		

गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय (केन्रीय विश्वविद्यालय अधिनयम 2009 क्र. 25 के अंतर्गत स्थापित केन्रीय विश्वविद्यालय) कोनी, बिलासपुर - 495009 (छ.ग.)



Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya (A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009) Koni, Bilaspur – 495009 (C.G.)

44.	Sushma Chauhan	185-189
45.	Taneshwar Sahu	190-194
46.	Thannuram Bhardwaj	195-198

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D.
शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग
Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics
गुरु धारीदाल विश्वविद्यालय
Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya
बिलावपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Signature and Seal of the Head

"Structural and Optical Characterization of Cadmium Sulfide Nanoparticles"

Submitted in partial fulfillment of the requirements of the degree of

Master of Science (Hons) Physics

Presented by:

AAKANKSHA

M.SC.(Physics) 4th semester

ROLL NO- 20408001

Enroll no -GGV/20/07801

Mulipath

शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग
Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics
गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय
Guru Ghasidas Vishwayidyalaya

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Supervisor:

Dr. P.K. Bajpai (Professor)



Department of Pure and applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya Bilaspur (C.G.) September 2022

DECLARATION

I hereby declare that the thesis titled "Structural and optical characterization of Cadmium Sulfide nanoparticles" is submitted to department of Pure and Applied Physics in partial fulfilment of BACHELOR OF SCIENCE IN PHYSICS. This is only data analysis of provided data from other experimental work.

Prof. P. K. Bajpai (Supervisor) **AAKANKSHA**

M.SC.(Physics) 4th semester

ROLL NO-20408001

Enroll no. - GGV/20/07801

Date :- 14-09-2022

Mhipathi विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D.

विभागाध्यक्ष / H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics

गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

APPROVAL

99999999

The project report on "Structural and optical characterization of Cadmium Sulfide nanoparticles" submitted by Aakanksha, ROLL NO- 20408001, Enroll no. – GGV/20/07801 of the Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Central University Bilaspur has been accepted as satisfactory for the partial fulfilment of the requirement for the degree of BACHELOR OF SCIENCE IN PHYSICS and approved as to its style and contents.

Dr. M.N. Tripathi

Head

Department of Pure and Applied Physics

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya Bilaspur (C.G), 495009, INDIA

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरू घारीदास विश्वविद्यालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, विलारापुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Index

Chapter 1: Introduction

- 1.1 Nanoparticles
- 1.2 Chalcogenides semiconductor nanoparticles
- 1.3 Synthesis methods
 - 1.3.1 C- precipitation method
 - 1.3.2 Sol-gel method
- 1.4 Cadmium sulfide
- 1.5 References

Chapter 2: Literature Review

- 2.1 Review
- 2.2 Objective of Present work
- 2.3 References

Chapter 3: Experimental and characterization technique

- 3.1 Synthesis procedure
- 3.2 Characterization
 - 3.2.1 X-ray diffraction
 - 3.2.2 Raman spectroscopy

Chapter 4: Result and discussion

- 4.1 X-ray diffraction (XRD)
- 4.2 Raman spectroscopy
- 4.3 UV-Visible spectroscopy

विभागाध्यक्ष /H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Synthesis of Barium Stannate (BaSn) by combustion method



A

Project dissertation submitted

In partial fulfilment of the requirement for the

Supervised by: Dr.H.S.Tewari

(Associate professor)

Submitted by:

Abhay Prakash Mishra

M.Sc. Physics IV Sem.

Roll No.-20408002

Enroll.No.-GGV/17/7006

Department of Pure and Applied Physics,

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya,

Bilaspur(C.G.)

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D.

शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics

गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Session: 2020-22

Department of Pure and Applied Physics,

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.), India

DECLARATION

I hereby declare that the work presented in this project dissertation entitled "Synthesis of Barium Stannate (BaSnO₄) by combustion method "submitted for the partial fulfilment of the requirement for the degree of Master of Science in Physics has been done in the Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.) under the supervision of Dr. H.S. Tewari, is my own conducted.

Date:

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D.

शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics

गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.) Abbay Prakash Mishra

M.Sc. Physics IV sem

Roll No. - 20408002

Enroll. No.- GGV/17/7006

Dept. of Pure and Applied Physics,

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.)



Department of Pure & Applied Physics
Guru GhasidasVishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.), India
(A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act 2009 No.25 of 2009)

CERTIFICATE FROM THE SUPERVISOR

This is to certify that the project dissertation entitled as "Synthesis of Barium Stannate (BaSnO₃) by combustion method" submitted by Mr. Abhay Prakash Mishra Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.) for the partial fulfilment of the requirement for the degree of Master of Science in Physics is an original work carried out by him under my supervision and guidance.

To the best of my knowledge, the matter embodied in the project dissertation has not been submitted to any other University/ Institute for the award of any Degree or Diploma.

Date: 15/09/2022

Dr.H.s.Tewari

Associate Professor,
Department of Pure & Applied Physics,
Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya,

Bilaspur 495009

विभागाध्यक्ष / H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरू घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)



Department of Pure & Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.), India (A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

APPROVAL CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the project dissertation entitled "Synthesis of Barium Stannate (BaSnO₃) by combustion method" submitted by Mr.Abhay Prakash Mishrafor the partial fulfilment of the requirement for the degree of Master of Science in Physics is approved.

Date: 15/09/2022

Dr. M.N. Tripathi

Head of the Department,
Department of PureApplied Physics
GuruGhasidasVishwavidyalaya,

Bilaspur (C.G.), 495009

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरू घारीदास विश्वविद्यालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, विलारापुर (ए.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Contents

Chapter 01: Introduction to Perovskites, History, Occurrence, Structure.

Chapter 02: LITHIUM NIOBATE PEROVSKITE, Growth, Applications, Properties, Nanoparticles, Sellmeier equations.

Chapter 03: Barium Stannate Perovskite, Nanopowders, Structure of BaSnO₃, Properties, Applications Colloidal Stability.

Chapter 04: Literature Review.

Chapter 05: Synthesis of Nanopowders, Reaction Involved, Procedure.

Chapter 06: Raman Spectroscopy of BaSnO3.

Chapter 07: Concusion.

.References

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D.

शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics

गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

1 | Page

GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR (CG)



A Project On

"First principle study of the Structural and Electronic Properties of cathode material Li₂FeSiO₄"

A Dissertation in Partial Fulfillment for the Degree of

Master of Science in Physics

Submitted By

ALPANA CHOUDHARY

Roll No.: 20408003

Under the Supervision of

Dr. M. N. Tripathi

Department of Pure and Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.), 495009, India

SEPTEMBER 2022

विभागाध्यक्ष /H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)



Department of Pure and Applied Physics

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.),

495009, India

(A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

DECLARATION

I declare that the work entitled "First principle study of the Structural and Electronic Properties of cathode material Li₂FeSiO₄" is a record of an project work done by me under the guidance of Dr. M. N. TRIPATHI Associate professor of GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR.

विभागाध्यक्ष /H.O.D.

शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics

गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.) With

ALPANA CHOUDHARY

Roll No.: 20408003



Department of Pure and Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.), 495009, India

CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the dissertation entitled "First principle study of the Structural and Electronic Properties of cathode material Li₂FeSiO₄" submitted by ALPANA CHOUDHARY, Department of pure and applied physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur, in partial fulfilment of the requirement for the degree of M.Sc. in Physics is an project work carried by her.

must.

Dr. M. N. TRIPATHI Supervisor Dr. M. N. TRIPATHI

H. O. विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरू घासीदास विस्वविद्यालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

Department of pure and applied physics (Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Vishwavidyalaya Bilaspur (C.G.)



Department of Pure and Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.), 495009, India

APPROVAL CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the project entitled "First principle study of the Structural and Electronic Properties of cathode material Li₂FeSiO₄" submitted by **ALPANA CHOUDHARY** is approved for the degree of Master of Science in Physics.

Dr.M.N. TRIPATHI

Department of pure and applied physics Guru Ghasidas
Vishwavidyalaya Bilaspur (C.G.)

CONTENTS

CHAPTER 1

1. Introduction

CHAPTER 2

Development of batteries

- 2.1 History of Batteries
- 2.2 Electric vehicles and batteries
- 2.3 Introduction to Lithium-ion batteries
- 2.4 Objective of the project

CHAPTER 3

The theoretical background of Density Function Theory

- 3.1 Introduction
- 3.2 Basic of DFT
- 3.3 The Many-Electron Schrodinger Equation
- 3.4 Hohenberg Kohn theorems
- 3.5 Kohn Sham Equation
- 3.6 Local Density Approximation(LDA)
- 3.7 Generalized Gradient Approximation(GGA)

विभागाध्यक्ष / H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

3.8 Advantages and Disadvantages of DFT

CHAPTER 4

- 4.1 Introduction
- 4.2 Need for computational research:
- 4.3 Computational methods in materials
- 4.4 Simulation of material properties
- 4.5 Software used

CHAPTER 5

Results and Discussions

- 5.1 Structural Analysis
- 5.2 electronic Analysis
- 5.3 Conclusions and Future directions

References

विभागाध्यक्ष / H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरू घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

STUDY OF PHOTMETRIC CALIBRATION OF CCD SYSTEM BY USING M67 STAR CLUSTER



Λ

Project Dissertation Submitted

In partial fulfillment of the requirement for the degree of

MASTER OF SCIENCE(M.Sc.) IN PHYSICS

SUPERVISOR:

Dr. Parijat Thakur

Associate professor

Department of Pure & Applied Physics

Guru Ghasidas University, Bilaspur(C.G.)

SUBMITTED BY:

Banshidhar Sao

M.sc. 4th sem.(Physics)

Roll No-20408004

Enroll. No-GGV/17/7037

Department of Pure & Applied Physics,

Guru Ghasidas University, Bilaspur (C.G.), India

विभागाध्यक्ष / H.O.D.

शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics

गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

DECLARATION

I here by declare that the work presented in this project dissertation entitled " STUDY OF PHOTOMETRIC CALIBRATION OF CCD SYSTEM BY USING M67 STAR CLUSTER " submitted for the partial fulfillment of the requirement for the degree of Master of Science in Physics has been done in the department of Pure & Applied Physics ,Guru Ghasidas University , Bilaspur(C.G.) under the supervision of Dr. Parijat Thakur, is my own conducted

Date: 14/09/2022

Banshidhar Sao

M.sc. 4th sem.(Physics)

Roll No- 20408004

Enroll, No-GGV/17/7037

Department of Pure & Applied Physics,

Guru Ghasidas University, Bilaspur (C.G.), India

विभागाध्यक्ष /H.O.D.

शद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग

Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics

गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)



Department of Pure & Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas University, Bilaspur (C.G.),India

(A central university Established by the central Universities Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

CERTIFICATE FROM THE SUPERVISOR

This is to clarify that the project dissertation entitled_as "STUDY OF PHOTOMETRIC CALIBRATION OF CCD SYSTEM BY M67 STAR CLUSTER" submitted by Mr. Banshidhar Sao, Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas University, Bilaspur (C.G.) for the partial fulfillment of the requirement for the degree of Master of science in Physics is an original work carried out by him under my supervision and guidance.

To the best of my Knowledge, the matter embodied in the project dissertation has not been submitted to any other University/Institute for the award of any Degree or Diploma.

Date:

Dr. Parijat Thakur

Associate Professor,

Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas University, Bilaspur 495009

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)



Department of Pure & Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas University, Bilaspur (C.G.),India

(A central university Established by the central Universities Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009

APPROVAL CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the project dissertation entitled "STUDY OF PHOTOMETRIC CALIBRATION OF CCD SYSTEM BY USING M67 STAR CLUSTER" Submitted by Mr. Banshidhar Sao for the partial fulfillment for the degree of Master of Science in Physics is approved.

Date:

Associate professor Head of the Department

Department of Pure & Applied Physics

Guru Ghasidas University, Bilaspur, 495009

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरू घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय, Juru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, बेलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

CONTENTS

CHAPTER-1

Introduction:

- 1.1 Photometric system
- 1.2The UBV system
- 1.3Transformation Equation
- 1.4Charge Coupled Devices (CCDs)

CHAPTER-2

Star cluster:

- 2.1 Globular Cluster
- 2.2 Open Cluster
- 2.3 M67 Star Cluster

CHAPTER-3

Observation and Analysis:

- 3.1 Telescope Details
- 3.2Observation
- 3.3 Data Reduction
- 3.4 Photometry
- 3.5 Extinction Corrections
- 3.6 Analysis

CHAPTER-4

- 4.1 RESULT & COCLUSIONS
- **4.2 REFERENCES**

विभागाध्यक्ष /H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

STRUCTURAL CHARACTERIZATION AND OPTICAL PROPERTIES OF CaSrSiO₄:Y³⁺SYNTHESIZED BY COMBUSTION METHOD

SUBMITTED AS PARTIAL FULFILMENT OF MASTER OF SCIENCE (PHYSICS)

SESSION 2021-22

SUBMITTED BY

CHANDRAMANI LAHRE

ENROLL.NO. - GGV/17/7041

ROLL NO. - 20408005

M.SC. - IV SEMESTER

SUPERVISOR

DR. R. P. PATEL

ASSOSICATE PROFFESER

umbipatui

शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरू घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)



DEPARTMENT OF PURE AND APPLIED PHYSICS

GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA BILASPUR (C.G.)

DECLARATION

I hereby declared that the work present in project entitled "STRUCTURAL CHARACTEZATION AND OPTICAL PROPERTIES OF CaSrSiO₄:Y³⁺ SYNTHESIZED BY COMBUSTION METHOD" submitted as partial fulfillment of M.Sc. Physics have been performed in Department of Pure and Applied Physics, GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDLAYALA, BILASPUR under the supervision of DR. R. P. PATEL (Associate Professor), Department of Pure and Applied Physics GGV Bilaspur.

The work present in the project dissertation is original and will remain intellectual property of Department.

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Date:

Place: Bilaspur (C.G.)

CHANDRAMANI LAHRE

Roll No. - 20408005

Enrollment No. - GGV/17/7041

M.Sc. (Physics) IV Semester

FORWARDING CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that CHANDRAMANI LAHRE has carried out the project in Department of Pure and Applied Physics, GURU GHASIDAS UNIVERSITY, BILASPUR (C.G.).

On the topic: "Structural characterization and Optical properties of CaSrSiO₄: Y^{3+} synthesized by Combustion Method".

The project is submitted for the partial fulfillment of requirement of the degree of Master of Science in Physics (Honors') is forwarded to examiner for evaluation. I wish him every success in life.

DR. M. N. TRIPATHI

Head of Department

Department of Pure and Applied Physics

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidlayala, Bilaspur (C.G.)

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरू घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, विलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that CHANDRAMANI LAHRE has carried out the project on the topic "Structural characterization and Optical properties of CaSrSiO4:Y3+synthesized by Combustion Method" in the Department of Pure and Applied Physics, GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR (C.G.) under my supervision. She has worked diligently, meticulously and methodically and collected the literature very sincerely and carefully. To the best of our knowledge the work presented in this project is original and has not been submitted anywhere. I recommended the project report to be forwarded to the respective examiner for evaluation. I wish her all success in her life and career.

Guided By

Dr. R. P. Patel

Associate Professor

Dept. of Pure and Applied Physics

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

Submitted By

Chandramani Lahre

Roll No. - 20408005

Enrollment No. - GGV/17/7041

M. Sc. IV Semester (Physics)

विभागाध्यक्ष /H.O.D.

शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics

गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (Ć.G.)

CONTENTS

CHAPTER 1: INTRODUCTION

- 1.1 Introduction
- 1.2 Literature Review
- 1.3 Nanocomposites
- 1.4 Self composite
- 1.5 Motivation
- 1.6 Objective

CHAPTER 2: STNTHESIS METHODS

- 2.1 Introduction
- 2.2 Solid State Reaction Method
- 2.3Sol-Gel method
- 2.4 Chemical Vapor Deposition
- 2.5 Co-precipitation
- 2.6 Hydrothermal Method
- 2.7 Combustion Method
- 2.8 Experimental Analysis of Combustion

CHAPTER 3: STRUCTURAL CHARACTERIZATION

- 3.1 Introduction
- 3.2 X-Ray crystallography
- 3.3 Raman Spectroscopy
- 3.4 UV Spectroscopy

CHAPTER 4: PHOTOLUMINESCENCE STUDY

- 4.1 Introduction
- 4.2 Photoluminescence Spectroscopy
- 4.3 Application of Photoluminescence

CHAPTER 5: RESULT AND DISCUSSION

- 5.1 Result
- 5.2 Conclusion

References

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.) PROJECT ON:

STUDY OF SMALL MOLECULE C8-BTBT THIN FILMS BY SPIN COATING METHOD

Submitted under partial fulfilment of the requirements of the degree of Master of Science (Physics)

SUBMITTED BY:

DALTON SAHU (M.Sc physics 4th sem)

ROLL NO. 20408006

Enrollment No. GGV/17/7043

SUPERVISED BY:

Dr. A.K SINGH

(ASSOCIATE PROFESSOR)



विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरू घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Department of Pure and Applied Physics

GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA BILASPUR

(A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act 2009 No 25 of 2009)

2021-22

DECLARATION

I hereby declare that the work presented in this report entitle "STUDY OF SMALL MOLECULE C8-BTBT THIN FILMS BY SPIN COATING METHOD" Submitted as partial fulfilment for the degree of M.Sc. Physics which has been performed in the Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.), 495009, under the supervision Of Dr. A.K SINGH, (Associate Professor).

The work presented in this project dissertation is original and will remain intellectual property of department of pure and applied physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.).

Date: 15.09.22

Place: GGV BILASPUR

DALTON SAHU

M.Sc. IV Semester (Physics)
Roll No. -20408006
Enrollment No. GGV/17/7043

विभागाध्यक्ष / H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरू घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Department of Pure and Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.)

(A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act No. 25 of 2009)

DATE:

CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the Ma. DALTON SAHU has carried out the project under my supervision in the Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya Bilaspur (C.G.), on the topic "STUDY OF SMALL MOLECULE C8-BTBT THIN FILMS BY SPIN COATING METHOD" To the best of my knowledge the work presented in this project is original and has not been submitted anywhere.

Associate Professor

विभागाध्यक्ष / H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (Ć.G.)

Department of Pure and Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.)

(A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act No. 25 of 2009)

Forwarding Certificate

This is to certify that **DALTON SAHU** has carried out the project in the Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya Bilaspur (C.G.), on the topic "STUDY OF SMALL MOLECULE C8-BTBT THIN FILMS BY SPIN COATING METHOD" This report is submitted for partial fulfillment of the requirement for the degree of M.Sc. in Physics and for examiner's evaluation.

I wish every success in her life.

Date:

Dr. M.N TRIPATHI
Head of the Department
विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D.

शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरू घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, विलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Table of contents:

- 1. Introduction
- 2. Organic semiconductor
 - 2.1. Types of OSCs
 - 2.2. Small molecules

3.C8-BTBT

- 3.1. Chemical formula
- 3.2. General description
- 3.3. Application
- 4. Charge transport in organic semiconductor
- 5. Experimental methods
 - 5.1. Substrate preparation
 - 5.2. Solution preparation
 - 5.3. Spin coater processing
 - 5.4 Sample preparation
- 6. Organic thin film deposition techniques
 - 6.1. Spin coating
 - 6.2. Drop casting
 - 6.3. Chemical vapour deposition
- 7. Analysis of prepared sample
 - 7.1. Raman spectroscopy
 - 7.2. UV visible spectroscopy
- 8. Conclusion
- 9. References

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)



DEPARTMENT OF PURE & APPLIED PHYSICS GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR (C.G.)

(A Central University)

BILASPUR (C.G.) 495009, INDIA

A project report on

Green synthesis of Reduced Graphene Oxide SUBMITTED FOR

partial fulfillment of the requirement for the Degree of

MASTER OF SCIENCE (M.Sc.)

(PHYSICS HONS)

SESSION: 2020 - 2022

SUPERVISED BY

Dr. Jai Singh

Associate Prof.

Dept. of Pure & Applied

Physics G.G.V. Bilaspur

(C.G.), 495009

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physic

शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

SUBMITTED BY

Dhruti Mohan Panda

M.Sc. (PHYSICS)

(IV SEMESTER)

Roll No. - 20408007

Enroll, No. – GGV/20/07802



DEPARTMENT OF PURE & APPLIED PHYSICS GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR (C.G.) INDIA

(A Central University Established by Central Universities Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

DECLARATION

I hereby declare that the work presented in the project entitled "" is submitted for partial fulfillment of M.Sc. Physics. The work has been performed in the Department of Pure & Applied physics, guidance and suggestion received from my supervisor **Dr. Jai Singh** Department of Pure & Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G), 495009, INDIA

The work presented in this project dissertation is original and remain intellectual property of Department of Pure & Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.), 495009, INDIA.

Dhruti molar Panda

Dhruti Mohan Panda

M.Sc. (Physics) IV semester Roll No. - 20408007 Enrol No.: GGV/20/07802 Pure and Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas University, Bilaspur (C.G.) Date: - 14.09-2022

Place: Bilaspur

विभागाध्यक्ष /H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

toridge (b.v.) Bridepar (b.d.)



DEPARTMENT OF PURE & APPLIED PHYSICS

GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR (C.G.) INDIA

(A Central University Established by Central Universities Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that Mr. Dhruti Mohan Panda has carried out of the project reported entitled,

"Green Synthesis of Reduced Graphene Oxide" this project is submitted for the partial fulfillment of the requirements for the award of Master of Science Degree in Physics at Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya (A Central University), Bilaspur (C.G.), 495009, India is an authentic work carried out by him under my supervision and guidance.

He has worked diligently, meticulously and methodically and collected the literature very sincerely and carefully. To the best of our knowledge the work presented in this project has been performed solely by the candidate. I recommended the project report to be forwarded to the respective examiners for evaluation.

"I wish for him every success in the future"

Date:-

14.09.2022

Place: - Bilaspur

Dr. Jai Singh

Associate Prof.

SUPERVISED

Dept. of Pure and Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

Bilaspur (C.G.)

विभागाध्यक्ष /H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)



DEPARTMENT OF PURE & APPLIED PHYSICS

GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR (C.G.) INDIA

(A Central University Established by Central Universities Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

Forwarding Certificate

This is certified that Mr. Dhruti Mohan Panda carried out the project in the Department of Pure & Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya (A Central University), Bilaspur (C.G.) on the topic: "Green Synthesis of Reduced Graphene Oxide" this project is submitted for the partial fulfillments of requirements for the degree of M.Sc. in Physics and forwarded to examiner for evolution.

"I wish him every success in his life"

Dr. M.N. Tripathi

HOD

Department of Pure & Applied Physics

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya Bilaspur

(C.G.) 495009 विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग

Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरू घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय,

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Content -

- 1. Abstract
- 2. Introduction
- 3. Why we choose Graphene?
- 4. Experimental Technique
 - a) Mechanical exfoliation
 - b) Chemical vapor deposition
 - c) Epitaxial growth
 - d) Arc discharge
 - e) Unzipping of carbon nano tube
 - f) Oxidation and reduction
- 5. Present Work
 - (a) Hummer's Method of GO Synthesis
 - (b) Green Reduction of GO
- 6. Characterization
 - (a) UV- Visible Spectroscopy
 - (b) X- Ray Diffraction
 - (c) Raman Spectroscopy
- 7. GO/r-GO applications
 - a) Electronics
 - b) Energy storage
 - c) Transparent electrodes
 - d) Graphene based photo catalyst
 - e) GO/r-GO as coating technology
 - f) Biomedical application
 - g) GO/r-GO composites and paper like material
 - h) GO/r-GO as biosensors
- 8. Conclusion and Perspectives of GO/r-GO
- 9. The Present Challenge and Future Research in GO and r-GO
- 10. Reference

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D.

शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics

गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

1.Abstract-

In this study Graphene oxide (GO) is synthesized by Modified Hummer's method which was later act as a precursor for the synthesis of reduced Graphene oxide (r-GO) by simplest biological method (green synthesis). Solvent extracted from *Psidium guajava* (Guava) plant leaves were used to reduced Graphene oxide. This method is cheap and the reducing agent is eco-friendly, locally available and the by-product doesn't release any toxic gases or substance in to the environment unlike the antioxidant chemicals such as ascorbic acid or hydrazine. And the synthesis method is easy and scalable. No chemicals are used for reduction, and its environmentally friendly i.e., no toxic gas released in between the synthesis procedure, so it's totally green synthesis of reduced graphene oxide from graphene oxide. And we see various application of GO and r-GO as it's a special contender for replacing Graphene in various mass production and industry because of similar property like Pristine graphene.

विभागाध्यक्ष /H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Synthesis and characterization of Cu:Zno Thin Film for Optoelectronic Applications

A Project report submitted for partial Fulfillment of the award of degree

M. Sc in Physics

Submitted by

Mr. Dinesh Mahato

supervised by

Dr. Rakesh Kumar Pandey



Department of Pure and Applied Physics,
Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya,
Bilaspur – 495 009 (C.G)

(2021-2022)

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D.

शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics

गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that Mr. Dinesh Mahato has carried out the project under my supervision in the Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G) on the topic "Synthesis and characterization of Cu doped Zno thin film for optoelectronic application". During this project work she has learnt that how to synthesis the zinc oxide and what its characteristics are.

To the best of our knowledge the work presented in this project is original and has not been submitted anywhere.

Supervised by

Dr. R. K. Pandey

Assistant professor

Head of Department

Dr. M. N. Tripathi

Associate professor

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरू घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, विलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Department of pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur- 495 009 (C.G)

CONTENTS

Chapter -1

INTRODUCTION

- What is ZnO? 1.1
- Properties and Structure of ZnO 1.2
- Review of Literature 1.3
- ZnO Thin Film 1.4
- Application of ZnO thin film 1.5
- 1.6 Raman Spectroscopy
- 1.6.1 Introduction
- 1.6.2 Principle of Raman Spectroscopy
- 1.6.3 Advantages and disadvantages
- 1.6.4 Applications of Raman spectroscopy

Chapter -II

EXPERIMENTAL

- 2.1 Synthesis method of ZnO
- 2.1.1 Sol-gel technique
- 2.1.2 Spin Coating
- 2.2 Sol-gel method of preparation of ZnO

Chapter -III

Results and Discussion

Chapter-IV

Conclusion

विभागाध्यक्ष / H.O.D.

शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

"SYNTHESIS AND CHARACTERISATION OF LEAD ZIRCONATE TITANATE (P/ I) CERAMIC"

SUBMITTED AS PARTIAL FULL LAMENT OF

Master of Science (Ph ics)

SESSION - 2021-

SUBMITTED BY

GULSHAN KUMAR SAO

M.Sc. PHYSICS 4TH SEMESTER

ROLL NO. - 20408009

ENROLLMENT NO. - GGV/17/7055

GUIDED BY:

Dr. M.P. SHARMA

ASSISTANT PROFESSOR



DEPARTMENT OF PURE AND APPLIED PHYSICS

GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA

BILASPUR (C.G.), 495009

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D.

शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics

गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)



Department of Pure and Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.)

Forwarding Certificate

This is to certify that Mr Gulshan Kumar Sao has carried out review project in the Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur, C.G. on the topic "Synthesis and Characterisation of Lead Zirconate Titanate (PZT) Ceramic". This project is Submitted as partial fulfilment for degree of M.Sc. in Physics and forwarded to examiner for evaluation.

Dr. M. N. Tripathi

Head of Department

Department of Pure and Applied Physics

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

Bilaspur, C.G. विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरू घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, विलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)





Department of Pure and Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.)

Certificate

This is to certify that Mr Gulshan Kumar Sao has carried out project on the topic "Synthesis and Characterisation of Lead Zirconate Titanate (PZT) Ceramic" in the Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur, C.G. under my supervision.

He has worked diligently, meticulously and methodically and collected the literature very sincerely and carefully.

I recommend the project report to be forwarded to the respective examiners for Evaluation. I wish her all the success in her carrier and life.

Supervised By

Dr. M.P. Sharma

Assistant Professor,

Department of Pure and Applied Physics

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

Bilaspur, C.G.

CONTENTS

- > Introduction
 - Properties of PZT
 - o Uses
 - o Varieties
- > Stoichiometric Calculation
- > Experimental Work
 - O Synthesis Method: Solid State Reaction Method
- > Characterization
 - o Raman Spectroscopy
- > Result & Discussion
 - o Raman Analysis
- > Conclusion
- > Reference

विभागाध्यक्ष / H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

"SYNTHESIS AND CHARACTERIZATION OF REDUCED GRAPHENE OXIDE AND ITS PHOTOCAT LYTIC ACTIVITY"

SUBMITTED AS PARTIAL FULFILLMENT OF

Master of Science (Physics)

SESSION - 2021-22

SUBMITTED BY:

HIMANI

M.Sc. PHYSICS 4TH SEMESTER

ROLL NO. - 20408010

ENROLLMENT NO. - GGV/17/7060

GUIDED BY:

Dr. GOVERDHAN REDDY TURPU

ASSISTANT PROFESSOR



DEPARTMENT OF PURE AND APPLIED PHYSICS

GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA

BILASPUR (C.G.), 495009

विभागाध्यक्ष /H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)



Department of Pure and Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.)

Forwarding Certificate

This is to certify that Miss Himani has carried out review project in the Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur, C.G. on the topic "Synthesis and Characterization of Reduced Graphene Oxide and Its Photocatalytic Activities". This project is Submitted as partial fulfilment for degree of M.Sc. in Physics and forwarded to examiner for evaluation.

Dr. M. N. Tripathi

Head of Department

Department of Pure and Applied Physics

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

Bilaspur, C.G.

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरू घासीदास विखविद्यालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)



Department of Pure and Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.)

Certificate

This is to certify that Miss Himani has carried out project on the topic "Synthesis and Characterization of Reduced Graphene Oxide and Its Photocatalytic Activities" in the Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur, C.G. under my supervision.

She has worked diligently, meticulously and methodically and collected the literature very sincerely and carefully.

I recommend the project report to be forwarded to the respective examiners for Evaluation. I wish her all the success in her carrier and life.

Supervised By

Dr. GOVERDHAN REDDY TURPU

Assistant Professor,

Department of Pure and Applied Physics

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

Bilaspur, C.G.

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Content

- Introduction
- Graphene Oxide Synthesis
- Reduced Graphene Oxide Synthesis
- Photocatalytic activity of rGO
- Photocatalytic degradation of MB using visible light
- Characterization of Reduced Graphene Oxide (rGO)
- Result & discussion
 - X-Ray diffraction studies:
 - Raman spectroscopy studies:
 - UV-Visible studies of rGO:
- Conclusions

Reference

विभागाध्यक्ष /H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

"Study of Anomalous Hall Effect in Half Metallic Heusler alloy Co2ZrAl"

SUBMITTED AS PARTIAL FULFILLMENT OF

Master of Science (Physics)

SESSION – 2020-22

SUBMITTED BY:

Indra Kumar Sonkar

M.Sc. PHYSICS 4TH SEMESTER

ROLL NO. – 20408011

ENROLLMENT NO. – GGV/20/07803

GUIDED BY:

P. Rambabu

ASSISTANT PROFESSOR



DEPARTMENT OF PURE AND APPLIED PHYSICS GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA BILASPUR (C.G.), 495009

> विभागाध्यक्ष / H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)



Department of Pure and Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.)

Forwarding Certificate

This is to certify that Mr. Indra Kumar Sonkar has carried out review project in the Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur, C.G. on the topic "Study the Anomalous Hall Effect in Half Metallic Heusler alloy Co₂ZrAl". This project is Submitted as partial fulfillment for degree of M.Sc. in Physics and forwarded to examiner for evaluation.

Dr. M. N. Tripathi

Head of Department

Department of Pure and Applied Physics Guru GhasidasVishwavidyalaya

> Bilaspur, C.G. विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physica गुरू घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, विलासप्र (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)



Department of Pure and Applied Physics Guru GhasidasVishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.)

Certificate

This is to certify that Mr. Indra Kumar Sonkar has carried out project on the topic "To Study the Anomalous Hall Effect in Half Metallic Heusler alloy Co2ZrAl"in the Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur, C.G. under my supervision.

He has worked diligently, meticulously and methodically and collected the literature very sincerely and carefully.

I recommend the project report to be forwarded to the respective examiners for Evaluation. I wish her all the success in her carrier and life.

Supervised By

P. Rambabu

Assistant Professor.

Department of Pure and Applied Physics Guru GhasidasVishwavidyalaya

Bilaspur, C.G.

विभागाध्यक्ष / H.O.D.

शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग

Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics

गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Ghacidae Vichwayidya

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Contents

1. Introduction

- 1.1 Heusler Alloy
- 1.2 Hall Effect
- 1.3 Anomalous Hall Effect
- 1.4 Anomalous Nernst Effect
- 1.5 Structure of Co2ZrAl

2. Theoretical Methods

- 2.1 Many-Body Approximation
- 2.2 Born-Oppenheimer Approximation
- 2.3 Hartree Method
- 2.4 Hartree-Fock Method
- 2.5 Density Functional Theory
- 2.6 Computational Details

3. Results and Discussion

- 3.1 Ground State & Magnetic properties
- 3.2 Band Structure
- 3.3 Electronic Density of State
- 3.4 Anomalous Hall & Nernst Conductivity
- 4. Conclusions

5. References

विभागाध्यक्ष / H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

7

STRUCTURAL STUDY OF TOPOLOGICAL INSULATOR Bi₂Te₃

A Project dissertation submitted

In partial fulfilment of the requirements for the Degree of MASTER OF SCIENCE (M.Sc.) in Physics

By

JAGRITI SAHU

M.Sc. IV Semester Physics

Enrollment No. - GGV/17/7064

Roll No. - 20408012

Under the guidance of

Dr. PRADIP DAS

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

DEPARTMENT OF PURE AND APPLIED PHYSICS

GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR (C.G.), INDIA

Session: 2022



Certificate from the Supervisor

This is to certify that the report entitled "STRUCTURAL STUDY OF TOPOLOGICAL INSULATOR Bi₂Te₃" carried out by JAGRITI SAHU of Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur for the partial fulfilment of the requirements for the degree of MASTER OF SCIENCE IN PHYSICS (Specialisation in Material Science), at Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur is absolutely carried out by her under my supervision and guidance.

It is certified that all corrections/suggestions indicated for the project had been incorporated in it. The project has been approved as it satisfies the requirement in respect of procedure and experimental techniques prescribed for this project.

To the best of our knowledge, these results have not been submitted by her for the award of any other degree or diploma.

Tooly or.

Dr. Pradip Das

ASSISTANT PROFESSOR

DEPARMENT OF PURE & APPLIED PHYSICS GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR (C.G.), 495009, INDIA. विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)



APPROVAL CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the report entitled "STRUCTURAL STUDY OF TOPOLOGICAL INSULATOR Bi₂Te₃" by JAGRITI SAHU, is approved for the degree of M.Sc.in Physics (Specialization in Material Science).

Examiner

Dr. M. N. Tripathi

HEAD OF DEPARTMENT

DEPARMENT OF PURE & APPLIED PHYSICS

GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA,

BILASPUR (C.G.), 495009 , INDIA.

शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरू घासीदास विख्वियालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, विलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

4

Date: 14/09/2022

Place: GGV, Bilaspur (C.G.)

CONTENTS

Chapter 1

1.Introduction 08-11

Chapter 2

2. Literature Review 12-18

2.1 International Status

2.2 National Status

2.3 Objective of Project Work

Chapter 3

3. Experimental analysis 19-34

3.1 Sample Preparation

3.2 X-Ray Diffraction

3.2.1 How does XRD works?

3.2.2 What is Bragg's law?

3.2.3 What will XRD measure?

3.2.4 What equipment do you need for XRD?

3.2.5 How do you collect and interpret XRD data?

3.2.6 What are the uses of X-Ray Diffraction?

3.2.7 Which industries use X-Ray Diffraction?

3.2.8 What are the advantages and disadvantages of X-Ray Diffraction?

3.3 Raman Spectroscopy

3.3.1 What is Raman Spectroscopy?

Marineza HOD

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D.
शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग
Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics
गुरु घासीदांस विश्वविद्यालय

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.गं.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

- 3.3.2 What is Raman Scattering?3.3.3 Raman Shift3.3.4 Vibrational Modes
- 3.3.5 Information provided by Raman Spectroscopy
- 3.3.6 Are there sample requirements?
- 3.3.7 Raman Spectroscopy is both qualtitaive and quantitative
- 3.3.8 Raman is used for microscopic analysis
- 3.3.9 What is the needed to obtain a Raman spectrum?
- 3.3.10 Applications

Chapter 4

4.Results and Discussions

35-36

- 4.1 Structural Studies by X-Ray Diffraction
- 4.2 Structural Studies by Raman Spectroscopy

Chapter 5

5. Conclusions

37

References

विभागाध्यक्ष / H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics

गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Large scale shell model calculation for $^{42-44}$ Ca_(Z=20) isotopes

Dissertation Thesis

Submitted in the Partial Fulfilment of the Degree Of

Masters Of Sciences in Physics

(The academic year 2021-22)

Jeetesh Gupta

Roll No:20408013

Under the supervision of

Dr. T.Trivedi

शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Material Science Section

Department of Physics

Guru Ghasidas Central University Bilaspur(C.G)

APPROVAL SHEET

This report entitled "Large scale shell model calculation for 42-44 Ca isotopes" by **Jeetesh Gupta** is approved for the degree of Master of Science in Physics.

Dr. T.Trivedi

Department of Physics

Guru Ghasidas University, Bilaspur

Supervisor

Prof. M.N.Tripathi

Head Of Department

Department of Physics

Guru Ghasidas University, Bilaspur

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरू घारोदास विस्वविद्यालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, विलारापुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the work contained in this project report entitled "large scale Shell model calculation for calcium ca⁴²⁻⁴⁴ nuclei" submitted by Jeetesh Gupta (Roll no : 20408013) to(Guru Ghasidas Central University) towards partial requirement of Masters of Science in Physics has been carried out by him under my supervision and that it has not been submitted elsewhere for the award of any degree.

Guru ghasidas Central University

Dr. T. Trivedi

Bilaspur September 2022

Project Supervisor

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

CONTENT

1.INTRODUCTION	1
1.1 Nuclear composition2	
1.2 Nuclear stability and radioactive2	
1.3 Nuclear Shell Model3	
2. CONFIGURATION MIXING	ŭ L
3. MODEL SPACE9	
4. NuShellX1	1
5. RESULTS1	3
5.1 Two valance nucleons1	3
5.2 Four valance nucleons15	5
6. SUMMARY AND OUTLOOK1	7
REFERENCE	

List of abbreviations

LDM Liquid-drop model

SEMF Semi-empirical mass formula

CI Configuration interaction

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

A Project Report on Raman Studies of Calcium Doped Bismuth Ferrite (Bi_{1-x}Ca_xFeO₃)

Submitted for the Partial Fulfillment of Degree of M.Sc. in Physics

by

Kamlesh Padam

Roll No:20408014

Registration No:GGV/17/7069

Under the Supervision of Dr.S.P. Patel Assistant Professors



विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Department of Pure & Applied Physics

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya (A Central University)

Session: 2021-2022

CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the project work entitled "Raman Studies of Calcium doped Bismuth Ferrite(Bi_{1-x}Ca_xFeO₃)" to fulfill the requirements for the degree of M.Sc. in physics under my supervision.

(Dr. M.N. Tripathi)

HOD

Shir porgan patel

Supervisor

Department of Pure & Applied Physics

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya(A Central University)

Bilaspur (C.G.),495009

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D.
शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरू घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय, गुरू घासीदास पिश्वविद्यालय, न्याप Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, न्यसप्र (छ.ग.)/Bilassava,

विभागाध्यक्ष /H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

ABSTRACT

Multiferroics exhibit unique combination of ferroics properties simultaneously. For instance in BiFeO₃, magnetic and electric properties co-exist. In this work, Ca-doped BiFeO₃ samples with general formula, $Bi_{1-x}Ca_xFeO_3$ (x=0.00, 0.05,0.20, 0.25, and 0.30) have been synthesized in order to find out the morphotropic phase boundary with different doping compositions. The Raman has been carried to study the structural properties of the samples.

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.) Syntesis and haracterization of α-Fe₂O₃ Nanoparticles by 5 ple Co-Precip ation Method

Submitte for

ial fulfillm of the requirement for the Degree of

MASTER FSCIENTE (PHYSICS)

SESSION: 2021-2022

SUBMITTED BY

KRISHNA PATEL

M.Sc. Physics IV Semester

Roll No: 20408015

Enroll. No: GGV/17/7077

GUIDED BY

Dr. DINESH UTHRA

Assistant Professor



विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

DEPARTMENT OF PURE & APPLIED PHYSICS

GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR (C.G.) INDIA

(A Central University Established by Central Universities Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009)



DEPARTMENT OF PURE & APPLIED PHYSICS

GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR (C.G.) INDIA

(A Central University Established by Central Universities Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

FORWARDING CERTIFICATE

This is certify that Mr. Krishna Patel carried out the project in the Department of Pure & Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya (A Central University), Bilaspur, (C.G.), on the topic: "Synthesis and Characterization of α-Fe₂O₃ Nanoparticles by Simple Co-Precipitation Method" this project is submitted for the partial fulfillments of requirements for the degree of M.Sc. in Physics and forwarded to examiner for evolution.

I wish him every success in his life.

Dr. M. N. TRIPATHI

HOD

Department of Pure & Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

Bilaspur (C.G.) 495009

शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरू घारीवास विश्वविद्यालय, Juru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, विलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)



DEPARTMENT OF PURE & APPLIED PHYSICS

GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR (C.G.) INDIA

(A Central University Established by Central Universities Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that Mr. Krishna Patel has carried out of the project reported entitled, "Synthesis and Characterization of α-Fe₂O₃ Nanoparticles by Simple Co-Precipitation Method" this project is submitted for the partial fulfillment of the requirements for the award of Master of Science Degree in Physics at Department of Pure & Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya (A Central University), Bilaspur, (C.G.), is an authentic work carried out by him under my supervision and guidance.

He has worked diligently, meticulously and methodically and collected the literature very sincerely and carefully. To the best of our knowledge the work presented in this project has been performed solely by the candidate. I recommended the project report to be forwarded to the respective examiners for evaluation.

I wish for him every success in the future.

Date: M 12

Place: Bilaspur

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग

Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरू घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwayidyalaya

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.) Dr. Dinesh Uthra

SUPERVISOR

Dept. of Pure and Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

Bilaspur (C.G.)

CONTENTS

- 1. Introduction
- 2. Review of literature
- 3. Synthesis of nanoparticles
 - a) Top down
 - b) Bottom up

Co-precipitation method

- 4. Experimental details
- 5. Characterization techniques
 - (a) X-ray diffraction
 - (b) Raman spectroscopy
 - (c) UV-VIS spectrometer
- 6. Results and discussion
- 7. Conclusions
- 8. Applications of iron oxide
- 9. References

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D.

शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

A BRILLF OVERVIEW: ANTENNAS RESEARCH FOR 6G WIRELESS COMMUNICATION



Project dissertation submitted

In partial fulfilment of the requirement for the degree of

MASTER OF SCIENCE (M.Sc.) IN PHYSIC

Supervisor
Dr. ALKA SINGH
(Assistant Professor)
Department of Pure and Applied Physics,
Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur(C.G.)

Submitted by
KRUSHNA CHANDRA PANDA
M.Sc. Physics IV Sem.
Roll no: 20408016
Enroll.No.:GGV/20/07804

Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.), India

Session: 2020-2022

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)



Department of Pure & Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.), India (A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

CERTIFICATE FROM THE SUPERVISOR

This is to certify that the project dissertation entitled as "A BRIEF OVERVIEW: ANTENNAS RESEARCH FOR 6G WIRELESS COMMUNICATION" submitted by KRUSHNA CHANDRA PANDA,

Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.) for the partial fulfilment of the requirement for the degree of Master of Science in Physics is an original work carried out by him under my supervision and guidance.

To the best of my knowledge, the matter embodied in the project dissertation has not been submitted to any other University/ Institute for the award of any Degree or Diploma.

Date: 10/09/2022

विभागाध्यक्ष /H.O.D.

शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Dr. ALKA SINGH Assistant Professor, Department of Pure & Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya,

Bilaspur 495009



Department of Pure & Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.), India (A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

APPROVAL CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the project dissertation entitled "A BRIEF OVERVIEW: ANTENNAS RESEARCH FOR 6G WIRELESS COMMUNICATION" submitted by.Mr. KRUSHNA CHANDRA PANDA for the partial fulfilment of the requirement for the degree of Master of Science in Physics is approved.

Date:

Dr. M.N.TRIPATHI
Head of the Department,
Department of Pure & Applied Physics
Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरू घारीधास विश्वविद्यालय, .huru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, 'बेलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

CONTENTS OUTLINE

- 1. OBJECTIVE
- 2.LITERATURE SURVEY
- 3. ANTENNA BASIC AND PARAMETERS
- 4.EVOLUTION OF MIMO
- 5. WORKING FORMATS AND DIVERSITY OF MIMO
- 6.ADVANTAGES OF MIMO
- 7.PROJECT WORK FLOW AND SIMULATION PROCESS
- **8.MIMO PARAMETERS**
- 9.CONCLUSION

विभागाध्यक्ष /H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)



Luminescence investigation of Eu²⁺ activated BaAl₁₂O₁₉ Phosphor



A Project dissertation Submitted
In partial fulfillment of the requirements for the Degree of

MASTER OF SCIENCE (M.Sc.) in PHYSICS

By

Kushal Kumar Tripathi

(M. Sc. IV Semester)

SUPERVISED BY

Dr. SHALINTA TIGGA

Assistant professor

DEPARTMENT OF PURE & APPLIED PHYSICS

GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA

BILASPUR, C.G.

विभागाध्यक्ष / H.O.D.
शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग
Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics
गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय
Guru Ghasidas Vishwayidyalaya

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.) 1

CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the dissertation entitled "Luminescence investigation of Eu²⁺ activated BaAl₁₂O₁₉ Phosphor" submitted by "KUSHAL KUMAR TRIPATHI" Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur, in partial fulfillment of the requirement for the Degree of M.Sc. in Physics is an original work carried by him.

Supervisor

Dr. Shalinta Tigga

H.O.D

Dr. M. N. Tripathi

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरू घारादास विख्वविद्यालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalava, विठासपर (छ.ग.)/Bilessum

Department of Pure and Applied Physics

GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA BILASPUR, C.G.

CONTENTS

CHAPTER-1

- INTRODUCTION
 - 1. LUMINESCENCE
 - 2. PHOSPHOR
 - 3. OBJECTIVES
 - 4. LITERATURE REVIEW

CHAPTER-2

- PHOSPHOR PREPARATION TECHNIQUES
- PHOSPHOR DEMAND AND STATUS
- DOPANTS
- XRD ANALYSIS

CHAPTER-3

- PHOTOLUMINESCENCE STUDIES
- THERMOLUMINESCENCE STUDIES

CHAPTER - 4

CONCLUSION

REFERENCES

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Synthesis of spinel Ferrite Zm²⁺ doped Ni_{0.8-x}Co _{0.2}Fe₂O₄ Submitted impartial fulfillment of the requirements Of the degree of

Master of Science (Physics)

By

Manishankar Chandra Roll No:- 20408018, IV th Sem

Enrollment No :- GGV/16/7094

Supervisor

Dr R Vijayakumar

Assistant Professor



SESSION-2021-2022

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Department Of Pure And Applied Physics GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR

(A CENTRAL UNIVERSITY ESTABLISHED BY THE CENTRAL UNIVERSITIES ACT, 2009)

1

3

3

3

3

CERTIFICATE BY GUIDE

This is to certify that Manishankar Chandra bearing enrollment No - GGV/16/7094 has developed this project titled "Spinel ferrite" for GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA as partial fulfillment for the award of degree of MASTER OF SCIENCE (Physics).

Date:-14/09/2022

Place:- Bilaspur

Dr R. Vijaya Kumar

Assistant Professor

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरू घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

3

FORWARD CERTIFICATE BY HEAD OF DEPARTMENT

This is to certify that MANISHANKAR CHANDRA is a student of Master of Science (M.Sc in Physics), has carried out the project work as mentioned in this report entitled "Spinel Ferrite Synthesis Technique" during his 4th semester of studies in Master of Science (M.Sc in Physics) as a part of curriculum for obtaining the degree of M.Sc from the GGV,BILASPUR(C.G.) to which the institute is affiliated. This certificate issued by the undersigned does not cover any responsibility regarding the statement made and work carried out by the concerned student. The current dissertation is hereby being forwarded for evaluation for the purpose for which it has been submitted.

Dr R Vija

Asst. Professor

Head of Department

Dr M. N. Tripathi

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरू घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyala

बिलारापुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (०.१

Content

S.No.	Topic	Page No.
1.	Introduction	9
2.	Classification and types of ferrite	10-16
3.	General properties of ferrite	17-19
4.	Synthesis techniques & Characterization	20-32
5.	Advantages	33
6.	Application of ferrite	34-36
7.	References	37

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.न.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

6

"Structural and optical characterization of Copper Sulfide Nanoparticles"

Submitted in partial fulfillment of the requirements of the degree of

Master of Science (Hons) Physics

Presented by: Niharika Sahu

M.SC.(Physics) 4th semester ROLL NO- 20408019

Enroll no -GGV/20/07805

Supervisor:

Proff. P.K. Bajpai



Department of Pure and applied Physics,
Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya Bilaspur (C.G.)
September 2022

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Index

Chapter 1: Introduction

- 1.1 Nanoparticles
- 1.2 Physical properties of nanoparticles
- 1.3 Chalcogenides semiconductor nanoparticles
- 1.4 Synthesis methods
 - 1.4.1 Co- precipitation method
 - 1.4.2 Sol-gel method
 - 1.4.3 Hydrothermal method
- 1.5 Copper Sulfide
- 1.6 Application of copper sulfide
- 1.7 Reference

Chapter 2: Literature Review

- 2.1 Review
- 2.2 Objective of project work
- 2.3 Reference

Chapter 3: Experimental and characterization technique

- 3.1 Synthesis procedure
- 3.2 Characterization technique
 - 3.2.1 X-ray diffraction
 - 3.2.2 Raman spectroscopy
 - 3.2.3UV-Visible Spectroscopy

Chapter 4: Result and discussion

- 4.1 X-ray diffraction (XRD)
- 4.2 Raman spectroscopy
- 4.3 Conclusion
- 4.4 Reference

विभागाध्यक्ष / H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग

Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Iron Oxide Nanoparticle (IONP) Synthesis to Applications



A Project dissertation submitted

In partial fulfilment of the requirement for the degree of

MASTER OF SCIENCE (M.Sc.) IN PHYSICs

Supervisor
Dr. H.S. Tiwari
(Associate professor)
Department of Pure and Applied Physics,
Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur(C.G.)

Submitted by
Nikhil Pradhan
M.Sc. Physics IV Sem.
Roll No.-20408020
Enroll.No.-GGV/17/7091

Session: 2020-22

Department of Pure and Applied Physics,
Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.), India

विभागाध्यक्ष /H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)



Department of Pure & Applied Physics
Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.), India
(A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act No.25 of 2009)

CERTIFICATE FROM THE SUPERVISOR

This is to certify that the project dissertation entitled as "Iron Oxide Nanoparticle (IONP) Synthesis to Applications" submitted by Mr. Nikhil Pradhan Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.) for the partial fulfilment of the requirement for the degree of Master of Science in Physics is an original work carried out by him under my supervision and guidance.

To the best of my knowledge, the matter embodied in the project dissertation has not been submitted to any other University/ Institute for the award of any Degree or Diploma.

Date: 14/09/2022

Dr. H.S. Tiwari

Associate Professor,

Department of Pure & Applied Physics,

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya,

Bilaspur 495009

विभागाध्यक्ष / H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)



Department of Pure & Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas
Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.), India
(A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

APPROVAL CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the project dissertation entitled "Iron Oxide Nanoparticle (IONP) Synthesis to Applications" submitted by Mr. Nikhil Pradhan for the partial fulfilment of the requirement for the degree of Master of Science in Physics is approved.

Date: 14/09/2022

Prof. M.N. Tripathi
Head of the Department,
Department of Pure Applied Physics
Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya,

Bilaspur (C.G.),

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भीतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरू घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, विलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Contents

- 1. Abstract
- 2. Introduction
 - 2.1 what actually nanomaterials are?
 - 2.2 Where are nanomaterials found
 - 2.3 Classification of nanomaterials
 - 2.4 Example of nanomaterial
- 3. Nanomaterial synthesis and processing
 - 3.1 methods for creating nanostructures
 - 3.1.1 mechanical grinding
 - 3.1.2 wet chemical synthesis (sol gel process, flame assisted ultrasonic spray pyrolysis, gas condensation processing, chemical vapour condensation, sputtered plasma processing, laser ablation)
- 4. characterization
- 5. application of IONP
- 6. references

विभागाध्यक्षं/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.) ABSTRACT:- Iron oxides are chemical compounds which have different polymorphic forms, including γ-Fe2O3 (maghemite), Fe3O4 (magnetite), and FeO (wustite). Among them, the most studied are γ-Fe2O3 and Fe3O4, as they possess extraordinary properties at the nanoscale (such as super paramagnetism, high specific surface area, biocompatible etc.), because at this size scale, the quantum effects affect matter behavior and optical, electrical and magnetic properties. Therefore, in the nanoscale, these materials become ideal for surface functionalization and modification in various applications such as separation techniques, magnetic sorting (cells and other biomolecules etc.), drug delivery, cancer hyperthermia, sensing etc., and also for increased surface area-to-volume ratio, which allows for excellent dispersibility in the solution form.

Iron oxide nanoparticle (IONP)-based available clinical applications are RNA/DNA extraction and detection of infectious bacteria and viruses. Such technologies are important at POC (point of care) diagnosis. IONPs can play a key role in these perspectives. Although there are various methods for synthesis of IONPs, one of the most crucial goals is to control size and properties with high reproducibility to accomplish successful applications. Using multiple characterization techniques to identify and confirm the oxide phase of iron can provide better characterization capability.

This work provides an in-depth overview of different properties, synthesis methods, and mechanisms of iron oxide nanoparticles (IONPs) formation, and the diverse range of their applications. Different characterization factors and strategies to confirm phase purity in the IONP synthesis field are reviewed. First, properties of IONPs and various synthesis routes with their merits and demerits are described. We also describe different synthesis strategies and formation mechanisms for IONPs such as for: wustite (FeO), hematite (α-Fe2O3), maghemite (7-Fe2O3) and magnetite (Fe3O4). We also describe characterization of these nanoparticles and various applications in detail. In conclusion, we present a detailed overview on the properties, size-controlled synthesis, formation mechanisms and applications of IONPs.

9

विभागाध्यक्षं/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics

पुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय
Guru Ghasidas Vishwayidyalaya

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

7

GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR (CG)



A Project On

"First Principle Study of the Structural, Electronic and Optical Properties of BaZrS₃"

A Dissertation in Partial Fulfillment for the Degree of

Master of Science in Physics

Submitted By

POOJA CHOUDHARY

Roll No.: 20408021

Under the Supervision of

Dr. M.N. Tripathi

Department of Pure and Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.), 495009, India

SEPTEMBER 2022

विभागाध्यक्ष / H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरू घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)



Department of Pure and Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.), 495009, India

CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the dissertation entitled "First Principle Study of the Structural, Electronic and Optical Properties of BaZrS₃" submitted by POOJA CHOUDHARY, Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur, in partial fulfilment of the requirement for the degree of M.Sc. in Physics is a project work carried by her.

Supervisor

Dr. M. N. TRIPATHI

H.O.D

Dr. M. N. TRIPATHI

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरू घासीदास विस्वविद्यालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.) Department of pure and applied physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.)



Department of Pure and Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.), 495009, India

APPROVAL CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the project titled "First Principle Study of the Structural, Electronic and Optical Properties of BaZrS₃" submitted by POOJA CHOUDHARY is approved for the degree of Master of Science in Physics.

विभागाध्यक्ष /H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Dr. M. N. TRIPATHI

Department of Pure & Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.)

Contents

1. Introduction

- 1.1 Introduction
- 1.2 Perovskites
- 1.3 Structural & Composition of Chalcogenide
- 1.4 Literature Review
- 1.5 Objective of the project

2. Density Functional Theory

- 2.1 Introduction
- 2.2 Basics of DFT
- 2.3 The-Many-Electron Schrodinger Equation
- 2.4 Hohenberg-Kohn Theorems
- 2.5 Kohn- Sham Equation
- 2.6 Local Density Approximation (LDA)
- 2.7 Generalized Gradient Approximation
- 2.8 Advantages of DFT
- 2.9 Disadvantages of DFT

विभागाध्यक्ष /H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

3. Computational Detail

- 3.1 Computational Method in Material Science:
- 3.2 Software Used:
 - > Material Project-
 - > CASTEP-
 - ➤ ORIGINPRO 8.0-

4. Result & Discussion

- 4.1 Crystal Structure
- 4.2 Electronic Properties
- 4.3 Optical Properties
- 4.3.1 Absorption Coefficient
- 4.3.2 Dielectric Function
- 4.3.3 Reflectivity
- 4.3.4 Refractive Index

5. Conclusion

6. Reference

विभागाध्यक्ष /H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरू घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Study Of Timing Analysis of Swift J1658.2–4242



A Project Dissertation Submitted in Partial Fulfilment of the Requirements for the Degree of Master of Science (M.Sc) in Physics

> by POOJA KAUSHIK Roll No:20408022

Supervisor Dr.Parijat Thakur (Associate Professor)

Department Of Pure and Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya (A Central University) Bilaspur(C.G)-495009

Year: 2020-2022

विभागाध्यक्ष /H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)



Department of Pure & Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.), India

(A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

CERTIFICATE

This is certify that Pooja kaushik has worked on post graduate dissetation project entitled "Spectral and Timeing Analysis of Swift J1658.2-4242" under the supervision of Dr. Parijat Thakur and this work has not been formed the basis for award of any other similar title. It represents entirely an independent work on the part of candidate

Signature of Supervisor

Date:

Place:

H.O.D (physics)

विभागाध्यक्षं/H.O.D.

शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics

गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

Guru Gnasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

CONTENT

CHAPTER-1 OBJECTIVE AND INTRODUCTION

- 1) X-ray binary star
- 2) Roche lobe Overflow
- 3) Accretion disk
- 4) Low Mass X-ray binary
- 5) High mass X-ray binary

CHAPTER-2 INSTRUMENT

- 1) Astrosat
- 2) SXT
- 3) LAXPC

CHAPTER -3 DATA REDUCTION AND ANALYSIS

- 1) Light Curve
- 2) Power Density Spectrum
- 3) Dynamic Power Density Spectrum

REFERENCES

विभागाध्यक्ष /H.O.D.
शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग
Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics
गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय
Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya
बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

"STRUCTURAL CHARACTERIZATION & OPTICAL PROPERTIES OF BaSrSiO₄: Pr³⁺ PHOSPHORS SYNTHESIZED BY COMBUSTION TECHNIQUE"

SUBMITTED AS PARTIAL FULFILLMENT OF

Master of Science (Physics)

SESSION – 2021-22

SUBMITTED BY:

PRAGYA SHASTRI

M.Sc. PHYSICS 4TH SEMESTER

ROLL NO. – 20408023

ENROLLMENT NO. – GGV/17/7097

GUIDED BY:

Dr. R. P. PATEL

ASSOCIATE PROFESSOR



विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

DEPARTMENT OF PURE AND APPLIED PHYSICS
GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA
BILASPUR (C.G.), 495009



Department of Pure and Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.)

Forwarding Certificate

This is to certify that Miss Pragya Shastri has carried out review project in the Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur, C.G. on the topic "Structural Characterization & Optical properties of BaSrSiO4: Pr³⁺ Phosphors synthesized by Combustion technique". This project is Submitted as partial fulfillment for degree of M.Sc. in Physics and forwarded to examiner for evaluation.

Dr. M. N. Tripathi

Head of Department

Department of Pure and Applied Physics

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

Bilaspur, C.G.

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D.
शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग
Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics
गुरू पातीदास विस्वविद्यालय,
Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya,
बिलासप्र (स.स.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)



Department of Pure and Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.)

Certificate

This is to certify that Miss Pragya Shastri has carried out project on the topic "Structural Characterization & Optical properties of BaSrSiO4: Pr³⁺ Phosphors synthesized by Combustion technique" in the Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur, C.G. under my supervision.

She has worked diligently, meticulously and methodically and collected the literature very sincerely and carefully.

I recommend the project report to be forwarded to the respective examiners for Evaluation. I wish her all the success in her carrier and life.

Supervised By

Dr. R. P. Patel

Associate Professor,

Department of Pure and Applied Physics

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

Bilaspur, C.G.

विभागाध्यक्ष /H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

CONTENTS

CHAPTER 1: INTRODUCTION	01-15
1.1 INTRODUCTION	01
1.2 LITERATURE REVIEW	02
1.3 NANOCOMPOSITES	03
1.4 SELF COMPOSITE	04-13
 RARE EARTH ELEMENTS PRASEODYMIUM (III) OXIDE ALKALINE EARTH METAL BARIUM NITRATE STRONTIUM NITRATE SILICA GEL 	
1.5 MOTIVATION	14
1.6 OBJECTIVE	15
CHAPTER 2: SYNTHESIS METHODS	16-27
2.1 INTRODUCTION	16
2.2 PLASMA ARC DISCHARGE	17
2.3 SOL-GEL TECHNIQUE	18
2.4 ELECTRODEPOSITION	19
2.5 CHEMICAL BATH DEPOSITION	20
2.6 CHEMICAL VAPOUR DEPOSITON	21
2.7 SOLID STATE REACTION METHOD	22
2.8 HYDROTHERMAL METHOD	23
2.9 COMBUSTION METHOD	24-27
• EXPERIMENTAL ANALYSIS OF COMBUSTION • ANNEALING PROCESS	·
विभागाध्यक्ष /H.O.D शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी । Dept. of Pure & Applied F गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्याल Guru Ghasidas Vishwavid बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (विभाग Physics य dyalaya

THE PART OF THE PA	1. 1	25.34
CHAPTER 3: STRUCTURAL CHARACTERIZATION		
3.1 INTRODUCTION		. 28
3.2 UV SPECTROSCOPY		30
3.3 X-RAY DIFFRACTION		31-32
XRD ANALYSIS		
3.4 RAMAN SPECTROSCOPY		35.24
RAMAN ANALYSIS		
CHAPTER 4: PHOTOLUMINESCENCE STUDY		15-13
4.1 INTRODUCTION		35
4.2 LITERATURE SURVEY		36
4.3 MECHANISM		37
4.4 TYPES OF PHOTOLUMINESCENCE		38
FLUORESCENCE PHOSPHOROSCENCE		
4.5 PHOTOLUMINESCENCE SPECTROSCOPY		. 40-41
4.6 RESULTS OF PL STUDY		42
4.7 APPLICATIONS OF PHOTOLUMINESCENCE		43
CHAPTER 5: RESULT AND DISCUSSION		11
5.1 RESULT		44
5.2 FUTURE SCOPE		44
CONCLUSION		45
REFERENCE		16 18

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D.
शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग
Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics
गुरु घासीदांस विश्वविद्यालय
Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya
बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

PROJECT ON STUDY OF SMALL MOLECULE C8-BTBT THIN FILM BY DROP CASTING METHOD

Submitted under partial fulfilment of the requirements of the degree of Master of Science (Physics)

SUBMITTED BY:

PRAMOD KUMAR SAHU
M.Sc. 4TH SEMESTER
ROLL NO.- 20408024
ENROLLMENT NO.- GGV/17/7098

SUPERVISED BY:

DR. A.K SINGH (ASSOCIATE PROFESSOR)

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Department of Pure and Applied Physics

GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA BILASPUR

(A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act 2009 No 25 of 2009)

Department of Pure and Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.)

(A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act No. 25 of 2009)

DATE:

CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the **PRAMOD KUMAR SAHU** has carried out the project under my supervision in the Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya Bilaspur (C.G.), on the topic "STUDY OF SMALL MOLECULE C8-BTBT THIN FILMS BY DROP CASTING METHOD" To the best of my knowledge the work presented in this project is original and has not been submitted anywhere.

विभागाध्यक्षं/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics

गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.) Asunkamar Siyli Dr. A.K SINGH Associate Professor

Department of Pure and Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.)

(A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act No. 25 of 2009)

FORWARDING CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that PRAMOD KUMAR SAHU has carried out the project in the Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya Bilaspur (C.G.), on the topic "STUDY OF SMALL MOLECULE C8-BTBT THIN FILMS BY DROP CASTING METHOD" This report is submitted for partial fulfillment of the requirement for the degree of M.Sc. in Physics and for examiner's evaluation. I wish every success in his life.

Date:

DR. M.N TRIPATHI
Head of the Department

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घातीदास विस्वविद्यालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyaleya, विज्ञासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Table of contents:

- 1. Introduction
- 2. Organic Semiconductor
 - i. -Types of Organic Semiconductors
 - ii. -Small Molecules
- 3. C8-BTBT
 - i. -Chemical Formula
 - ii. -General Description
 - iii. -Application
- 4. Charge transport in Organic Materials
- 5. Experimental Methods
 - i. -Substrate Preparation
 - ii. -Solution Preparation
 - iii. -Sample Preparation
- 6. Organic thin film deposition techniques
 - i. -Drop Casting
 - -Drop Casting techniques
 - -Drop Casting application
 - -Advantages and disadvantages of Drop Casting
- 7. Analysis of prepared C8-BTBT thin films
 - i. -Raman spectroscopy studies
 - ii. -UV visible spectroscopy
- 8. Conclusion
- 9. References

विभागाध्यक्ष / H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Review On Perovskite Solar Cell



A Project dissertation Submitted SESSIONS: 2021-2022

In partial fulfilment of the requirements for the Degree of MASTER OF SCIENCE (M.Sc.) in PHYSICS

By

Priya Kar

(M.sc. 4th sem) SUPERVISED BY

Dr. Jai Singh

Associate professor

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

DEPARTMENT OF PURE & APPLIED GURU GHASIDAS

CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the dissertation entitled "Review on Perovskite Solar Cell". Submitted by "Priya Kar" Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur, in partial fulfillment of the requirement for the Degree of M.Sc. in Physics is a review carried by her.

Supervisor

Dr. Jai Singh

Dr. M. N. Tripathi

Dept. of Pure and Applied physics Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics पुरु पासीवास विस्वविद्यालय, Ghasidas Vishwavidyalava, BILASPUR, (C.G.)

CONTENTS

- Abstract
- Introduction
- Experimental Details
- **Characterization Technique**
- Conclusion
- Refrences

विभागाध्यक्ष / H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Abstract

The recent rapid development in perovskite solar cells has led to significant research interest due to their notable photovoltaic performance, currently exceeding 25% power conversion efficiency for small-area PSCs. the work is structured in three parts. First is a brief overview of large-area PSCs, followed by a discussion of the preparation methods and methods to improve PSC efficiency, quality and stability. This review concludes the blade coating, slot-die coating, and ink-jet printing carry the highest potential for the scalable manufacture of large area PSCs with moderate-to-high PCEs.

A novel all-solid-state, hybrid solar cell based on organic-inorganic metal halide perovskite (CH₃NH₃PbX₃) materials has attracted great attention from the researchers all over the world and is considered to be one of the top 10 scientific breakthroughs in 2013. The perovskite materials can be used not only as light-absorbing layer, but also as an electron/hole transport layer due to the advantages of its high extinction coefficient, high charge mobility, long carrier lifetime, and long carrier diffusion distance. The photoelectric power conversion efficiency of the perovskite solar cells has increased from 3.8% in 2009 to 22.1% in 2016, making perovskite solar cells the best potential candidate for the new generation of solar cells to replace traditional silicon solar cells in the future. In this paper, we introduce the development and mechanism of perovskite solar cells, describe the specific function of each layer, and focus on the improvement in the function of such layers and its influence on the cell performance. Next, the synthesis methods of the perovskite lightabsorbing layer and the performance characteristics are discussed. Finally, the challenges and prospects for the development of perposkite, solar cells are also briefly presented.

1. Introduction

Day by day, the consumption of energy gradually increased globally with G.) population. The reduction of non-renewable energy sources like fossil fuels causes the environmental issues, which lead to the advancement of

शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग

Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

A PROJECT REPORT ON

"Synthesis and Characterization of Cu:ZnO Doped High Dielectric Material"



Submitted for partial fulfilment of the requirement for the degree of

Master of Science in Physics

SUPERVISED BY:

SUBMITTED BY:

Dr. Rakesh Kumar Pandey

Roman Das

Assistant Professor

Roll No.-20408027

Enrolmentno. GGV/17/7105

विभागाध्यक्ष /H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Department of Pure and Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.)

(A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act No. 25 of 2009)

DATE:

CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the MR. Roman Das has carried out the project under my supervision in the Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya Bilaspur (C.G.), on the topic "Synthesis And Characterization of Cu:ZnO Doped High Dielectric Material" To the best of my knowledge the work presented in this project is original and has not been submitted anywhere.

विभागाध्यक्ष /H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics

गुरुं घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.) Dr.R.K.Pandey

Assistant Professor

Department of Pure and Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.)

(A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act No. 25 of 2009)

Forwarding Certificate

This is to certify that Mr. ROMAN DAS has carried out the projecting the Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya Bilaspur (C.G.), on the topic "Synthesis and Characterization of Cu:ZnO Doped High Dielectric Materials" This report is submitted for partial fulfillment of the requirement for the degree of M.Sc. in Physics and for examiner's evaluation.

I wish every success in her life.

DR.M.N.TRIPATHI

whitati

Head of the Department

शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुवत भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरू घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, विलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

C

3

Contents

Chapter-1

INTRODUCTION

what is zno

properties and structure of ZnO

Review of literature

Dielectric Material

Chapter-2

Introduction of copper

Copper and properties

Chapter-3

EXPERIMENTAL

synthesis method of ZnO:Cu

Chapter-4

Result and analysis

विभागाध्यक्ष /H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR (C.G.) INDIA

A

Project Report on

"Synthesis and Characterization of Zu doped Cobalt ferrite prepared

by Solid state method"

Submitted in partial fulfillment for the award of the degree of

Master of Science in Physics

Submitted By

ROOPASHREE SAHU

M.Sc. Physics

Roll No:-20408028

Enrollment No :- GGV/20/07808

Under the Supervision of

Dr M.P. SHARMA

[Assistant Professor]

AND YALL OF THE STATE OF THE ST

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Department of Pure & Applied Physics

GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR, C.G., INDIA

(A Central University)

2021-22



DEPARTMENT OF PURE AND APPLIED PHYSICS

GURU GHASIDAS UNIVERSITY, BILASPUR (C.G) INDIA

(A Central University Established by the Central University Act 2009 No.25 of 2009)

CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the project entitled "Synthesis and Characterization of Zn doped Cobalt ferrite prepared by Solid state method" submitted by ROOPASHREE SAHU in the partial fulfilment for the requirements for the award of Master of Science Degree in Physics at Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas University, Bilaspur (C.G.) 495009, INDIA is an authentic work carried out by him under my supervision and guidance.

विभागाध्यक्ष /H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरू घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

DATE.....

Dr M.P.SHARMA

ASSISTANT PROFESSOR

Department of Pure and Applied Physics

GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA

BILASPUR (C.G.)



DEPARTMENT OF PURE AND APPLIED PHYSICS

GURU GHASIDAS UNIVERSITY, BILASPUR (C.G) INDIA

(A Central University Established by the Central University Act 2009 No.25 of 2009)

APPROVAL CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the project entitled "Synthesis and Characterization of Zn doped Cobalt ferrite prepared by Solid state method" submitted by ROOPASHREE SAHU is approved for the award of Master of Science in Physics.

Dr M.N. TRIPATHI

HEAD OF DEPARMENT

DATE.....

DEPARTMENT OF PURE AND APPLIED PHYSICS GURU GHASIDAS UNIVERSITY, BILASPUR (C.G.) INDIA

> गुढ एवं अनुप्रयुक्त चीतिकी विष्य। Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics पुरु चातीयात विकविष्यालय, 4 Guru Gheaidas Vishwavidyalayo, विकासपुर (छ.स.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

CONTENT:-

CHAPTER -1

- •GENERAL INTRODUCTION OF **FERRITE** NANO PARTICLES
- INTRODUCTION
- NANO PARTICLES
- FERRITE NANO PARTICLES AND ITS TYPES
- INTRODUCTION TO COBALT FERRITE

CHAPTER-2

- RAMAN STUDY
- RESULT
- CONCLUSION
- REFERENCE

शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics

गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय

A

Project Report on

"Synthesis and Characterization of Cu-doped BaTiO3"

Submitted in partial fulfillment for the award of the degree of

Master of Science in Physics

Submitted By

ROSHAN KUMAR

M.Sc. (Physics) IV Semester

Roll No:-20408029

Enrollment No :- GGV/20/07809

Under the Supervision of

Dr GOVERDHAN REDDY TURPU

[Assistant Professor]



विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Department of Pure & Applied Physics

GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR, C.G., INDIA
(A Central University)

2021-22

DEPARTMENT OF PURE AND APPLIED PHYSICS

GURU GHASIDAS UNIVERSITY, BILASPUR (C.G) INDIA

(A Central University Established by the Central University Act 2009 No.25 of 2009)

CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the project entitled "Synthesis and Characterization of Cu-doped BaTiO3" submitted by ROSHAN KUMAR in the partial fulfilment for the requirements for the award of Master of Science Degree in Physics at Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas University, Bilaspur (C.G.) 495009, INDIA is an authentic work carried out by him under my supervision and guidance.

Dr GOVERDHAN REDDY TURPU

ASSISTANT PROFESSOR

Department of Pure and Applied Physics

GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA

BILASPUR (C.G.)

DATE.....

विभागाध्यक्ष /H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (Ć.G.)

APPROVAL CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the project entitled "Synthesis and Characterization of Cu-doped BaTiO₃" submitted by ROSHAN KUMAR is approved for the award of Master of Science in Physics.

Whitadh.

Dr M.N. TRIPATHI

HEAD OF DEPARMENT

DATE.....

DEPARTMENT OF PURE AND APPLIED PHYSICS GURU GHASIDAS UNIVERSITY, BILASPUR (C.G.) INDIA

> विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरू घारीवारा विश्वविद्यालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, नेलारम्पर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

CONTENTS

Chapter -1

1.Introduction

- 1.1 Ferroelectric materials.
- 1.2 Applications of ferroelectric materials.
- 1.3 Perovskite crystal structure.
- 1.4 Applications of perovskite materials.
- 1.5 BaTiO₃ structural phase transitions and its structure.
- 1.6 General doping concepts

Chapter -2

- 2. Experimental section.
- 3. Characterization techniques.
 - 3.1 X-Ray Diffraction.
 - 3.2 Raman spectroscopy.
- 4. Results.
 - 4.1 X-Ray Diffraction of Ba(1-x)CuxTiO3
 - 4.2 Raman spectra of Ba(1-x)CuxTiO3
- 5. Conclusion.
- 6. References.

शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय



GURU GHASIDAS UNIVERSITY



Magnetic exchange interactions in ferromagnetic half metallic Co₂ZrAl from first principles calculations

A project dissertation submitted in a partial fulfilment of the requirements for the degree of Master of Science (M.Sc.) In Physics

By

RUBEE SWARNKAR

(M.Sc. Physics 4th sem)

Under the guidance of

P. RAMBABU

Assistant Professor

Department of Pure and Applied Physics
Guru Ghasidas University, Bilaspur (C.G)-4950089, India
SEPTEMBER 2022

विभागाध्यक्ष / H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय



Certificate from supervisor

This is to be certify that the report entitled "Magnetic exchange interactions in ferromagnetic half metal Co2ZrAl from first principles calculations" carried out by Rubee Swarnkar of Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas University, Bilaspur, for the partial fulfilment of requirements for the degree Master of Science in Physics (Specialization in Material Science) at GGV Bilaspur is absolutely carried out by her under my supervision and guidance.

To best of our knowledge, these results have not been submitted by her for the award of any other degree or diploma.

P. Rambabu

Assistant Professor

Department of Pure and Applied Physics

Guru Ghasidas University, Bilaspur (C.G.)

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D.

शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics

गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय



Approval Certificate

This is to certify that the report entitled "Magnetic exchange interactions in ferromagnetic half metal Co₂ZrAl from first principles calculations" by Rubee Swarnkar is approved for the degree of M.Sc. in Physics (Specialization in Material Science).

Examiner

Dr.M. N. Tripathi

Head of department

Department of Pure and Applied Physics,

Guru Ghasidas University,

Bilaspur (C.G.), 495009, India

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरू पासीदास विश्वविद्यालय, Juru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, रोलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

CONTENTS

	page no
Chapter 1	
Introduction	
1.1 Heusler Alloys	1
1.2 Origin of exchange interactions	
1.3 Exchange interactions in metals	
Chapter 2	
Theoretical methodology	
2.1 Born Oppenheimer approximation	7
2.2 Hartree method	
2.3 Hartree-Fock method	
2.4 Density functional theory	
Chapter 3	
Computational details	12
Results and Analysis	
4.1 Ground state properties of Co ₂ ZrAl	13
4.2 Electronic properties	
Band structure	
Density of state	
4.3 Magnetic exchange interactions	18
4.4 Curie temperature	
Chapter 5	
Conclusion	21
References	2

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

"THE REVIEW OF ANTENNA FOR 5G WIRELESS COMMUNICATION"



A Project dissertation submitted

In partial fulfilment of the requirement for the degree of

MASTER OF SCIENCE (M.Sc.) IN PHYSIC

Supervisor
Dr. ALKA SINGH
(Assistant professor)
Department of Pure and Applied Physics,
Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur(C.G.)

Submitted by
SHREYA SINGH RAJPUT
M.Sc. Physics IV Sem.
Roll num. 18408019 Guru
Enroll.No.:GGV15/7077

Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.), India

Session: 2021-22

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D.
शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग
Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics
गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय
Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya
बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)



Department of Pure & Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.), India

(A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

CERTIFICATE FROM THE SUPERVISOR

This is to certify that the project dissertation entitled as "THE REVIEW OF ANTENNA FOR 5G WIRELESS COMMUNICATION" submitted by SHREYA SINGH RAJPUT, Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.) for the partial fulfilment of the requirement for the degree of Master of Science in Physics is an original work carried out by him under my supervision and guidance.

To the best of my knowledge, the matter embodied in the project dissertation has not been submitted to any other University/ Institute for the award of any Degree or Diploma.

Date:

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D.

शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.) Dr. ALKA SINGH

Associate Professor,

Department of Pure & Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur 495009



Department of Pure & Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.), India

(A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

APPROVAL CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the project dissertation entitled "The review of 5G wireless communication" submitted by SHREYA SINGH RAJPUT for the partial fulfilment of the requirement for the degree of Master of Science in Physics is approved.

Date:

Dr. M.N. Tripathi
Head of the Department,
Department of Pure & Applied Physics
Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya
Bilaspur 495009

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रगुक्त भौतिकी विभारः Dept. of Pure & Applied Physica गुरू घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, विलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Content

T	
10	pic
10	pic

1		
1.	Indroduction	1

- 2. Evolution of wirless technology
- 3. Comparticion of 1G to 5G
- 4. 5G Architecture
- 5. Cloud computing
- 6. Quality of services
- 7. What makes 5G Faster
- 8. Will 5G technology be secure
- 9. Network requirements
- 10. (a) Advantage of 5G technology
 - (b) Disadvantage of 5G technology
- 11. Future scope
- 12. Radio sprctrum for fifth grneration
- 13. How 5G works

विभागाध्यक्षं/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय

- (a) Millimeter wave
- (b) Smart cellular all
- (c) Massive MIMO
- 14. Key Enabling technology
- 15. Challenges
- 16. Antenna for 5G wirless communication
- 17. Antenna design considerations
- 18. Fundamental Antenna parameters.
- a.) Band Width
- b.) Radiation pattern
 - 19. MIMO :
 - a) Basic Building Block of Mimo
 - b) Miom channel Model
 - c) Mimo chennel capacity
 - d) Forms of Mimo
 - 20. Optimisation of mimo Antenna for

5G Application

a) Miom technique

विभागाध्यक्ष / H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

To Obtain The Transit Light curve Of Exoplanet TrES-5b Through Photometric Observation



A Project Dissertation Submitted in Partial Fulfilment of the Requirements for the Degree of Master of Science (M.Sc) in Physics

> by Vandana Bhardwaj Roll No:20408041

Supervisor Dr.Parijat Thakur (Associate Professor)

Department Of Pure and Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya (A Central University) Bilaspur(C.G)-495009

Year: 2020-2022

विभागाध्यक्ष / H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)



Department of Pure & Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.), India

(A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

CERTIFICATE

This is certify that Vandana Bhardwaj has worked on post graduate dissetation project entitled "To Obtain The Transit Light curve Of Exoplanet TrES-5b Through Photometric Observation" under the supervision of Dr. Parijat Thakur and this work has not been formed the basis for award of any other similar title. It represents entirely an independent work on the part of candidate

Signature of Supervisor

Date:

Place:

H.O.D (physics)

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभण Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु पारीदास विश्वविद्यालय

CONTENTS

- Objectives
- Introduction
- Detection Method Of Exoplanets
- Photometric Observation Of TrES-5
- CCD Data Reduction & Aperture Photometry
- Transit Light Curve
- Normalization Of Transit Light Curve of TrES-5
- Discussion & Conclusion
- References

विभागाध्यक्ष /H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

STRUCTURAL, CHAARACTERIZATION AND OPTICAL PROPERTIES OF AlsrSiO₄: Nd⁺³ SYNTHESIED BY COMBUTION METHOD

SUBMITTED AS PARTIAL FULFILMENT

OF

MASTER OF SCIENCE (PHYSICS)
SESSION 2021-22

SUBMITTED BY

Name: Varsha KURREY MSC 4TH SEMESTER PHYSICS ROLL NUMBER-20408043

AUGUST-2022



GURU GHASIDAS UNIVERSITY BILASPUR (C.G.) DEPARTMENT OF PURE & APPLIED PHYSICS

Under the guidance of Dr. Rajendra Prasad Patel

> विभागाध्यक्ष /H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

THESIS CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the thesis entitled "synthesis, characterisation and optical properties

Of AlSrSiO₄: Nd⁺³ by combustion method" submitted by Varsha Kurrey to Guru Ghasidas

university, Bilaspur Chhattisgarh for the award of the degree of Master of Science in physics

is a bona fide record of research work carried out by him under my supervision. The

contents of this thesis, in full or in parts, have not been submitted to any other Institute or

University for the award of any degree or diploma.

Associate Professor

Department of pure and applied Physics,

Guru Ghasidas University

Place: Bilaspur

Date: 15 September 2022

शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीवस विश्वविद्यालय,

INTRODUCTION

CHAPTER 1: INTRODUCTION

- 1.1 INTRODUCTION
- 1.2 NANOCOMPOSITES
- 1.3 SELF COMPOSITE
 - RARE EARTH ELEMENTS
 - RARE EARTH NEODYMIMUM
 - STRONTIUM NITRATE
 - ALUMINIUM POWDER
 - SILICA GEL
- 1.4 OBJECTIVE OF THE WORK
- 1.5 MOTIVATION

CHAPTER 2: SYNTHESIS TECHNIQUES

- 2.1 COMBUTION METHOD
- 2.2 SOLID STATE METHOD
- 2.3 SOL-GEL METHOD
- 2.4 CHEMICAL VAPOR DIPOSITION

CHAPTER 3: CHARACTERAIZATION METHOD

- 3.1 POWDER XRD
- 3.2 RAMAN SPECTROSCOPY
- 3.3 UV-VIS SPECTROSCOPY
- 3.4 PHOTOLUMINESCENCE SPECTROSCOPY
- 3.5 EPR SPECTROSCOPY
- 3.6 FT-IR SPECTROSCOPY

CHAPTER 4: PHOTOLUMINESCENCE

- 4.1 INTRODUCTION
- 4.2 BASIC PRINCIPLE
- 4.3 PL SIGNIFICANTS
- 4.4 PL DIFFERENT MODES
- 4.5 PL SPECTROSCOPY INSTRUMENTATION
- 4.6 APPLICATION

CHAPTER 5: RESULT AND DISCUSSION CONCLUSION REFERENSE

विभागाध्यक्ष /H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

A PROJECT REPORT ON

"To study the chemical doping of CVD grown Graphene by Raman Spectroscopy"



Submitted for partial fulfillment of the requirement for the degree of Master of Science in Physics

SUPERVISED BY:

Dr. A. K. SINGH

(Associate Professor)

SUBMITTED BY:

VIKASH K. KHUNTE

Roll no. -20408044

Enrolment No. GGV/17/7143

Department of Pure and Applied Physics

Guru Ghasidas Viswavidyalaya

(A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act No. 25 of 2009)

Bilaspur (C.G) 495009, INDIA

2021 - 2022

विभागाध्यक्ष /H.O.D.

शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics

मुक्त घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय

Department of Pure and Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.)

(A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act No. 25 of 2009)

DATE:

CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the MA. VIKASH KUMAR KHUNTE has carried out the project under my supervision in the Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya Bilaspur (C.G.), on the topic "To study the Chemical Doping of CVD grown Graphene by Raman Spectroscopy" To the best of my knowledge the work presented in this project is original and has not been submitted anywhere.

Date:

HSemKeme Single Dr. A. K. SINGH

Associate professor

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D.

शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics

गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय

Department of Pure and Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.)

(A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act No. 25 of 2009)

Forwarding Certificate

This is to certify that MA.VIKASH KUMAR KHUNTE has carried out the project in the Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya Bilaspur (C.G.), on the topic "To study the Chemical Doping of CVD grown Graphene by Raman Spectroscopy" This report is submitted for partial fulfilment of the requirement for the degree of M.Sc. in Physics and for examiner's evaluation.

I wish every success in his life.

Date:

Dr. M. N. TRIPATHI

Head of the Department विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरू घासीजस विध्यविद्यालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, विलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

INDEX

S.No	l o e el	TOPIC
1		Introduction
6.1	1.1	Discovery of Graphene
Ä.	1.2	Properties of Graphene
	1.3	Motivation
	1.4	Potential uses of Graphene
2		Experimental
	2.1	Synthesis of Graphene
7	2.1.1	Mechanical Exfoliation Technique
	2.1.2	Reduction of Graphene Oxide
1.	2.1.3	Chemical Vapor Deposition
	2.2	Raman Spectroscopy
	2.3	Characterization of SLG
	2.4	Doping of Single Layer Graphene
3		Result and Discussion
(3.1	Conclusion
4		References

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

A PROJECT REPORT ON

Synthesis and characterization of Magnesium and Iron codoped zinc oxide based High Dielectric Material

By

Miss. Anishi Jaiswal

ROLL NO.:20408046

REGISTERATION NO.: GGV/17/7020

SESSION: 2021-2022

Under the supervision Of

Dr. R. K. Pandey

(ASSISTANT PROFESSOR)

Report submitted

In partial fulfillment for the Degree of



विभागाध्यक्ष /H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya MASTER OF SCIENCE PHYSIC कारसपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

(SPECIALIZATION IN MATERIAL SCIENCE)

Department of Pure and Applied Physics
GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA BILASPUR 495001(C.G.), INDIA

CERTIFICATE FROM THE SUPERVISOR

This is to certify that the report entittledSynthesis and characterization of Magnesium and Iron codoped zinc oxide based High Dielectric Materialcarried out by Miss. Anishi Jaiswal of Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G) for the partial fulfilment of the requirement for the Degree of MASTER OF SCIENCE IN PHYSICS(specialization in Material Science), is absolutely carried out by her under my supervision and guidance.

To the best of our knowledge, these results have not been Submitted by her for the award of any other degree or diploma.

Dr. R. K. Pandey

(Assistant professor)

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Approval Certificate

This is to certify that the report entitled Synthesis and characterization of Magnesium and Iron codoped zinc oxide based High Dielectric Material by Miss Anishi Jaiswal is approved for the degree of M.Sc. in Physics (Specialization in Material Science).

शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics

गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय

Prof. M. N Tripathi

पुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.) Department of Pure and Applied Physics,

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya,

Bilaspur (C.G), 495001.INDIA.

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D.

शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुवत भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics

गुरु पारीदारा विस्वविद्यालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya,

विलारापुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Content

CHAPTER 1 introduction

- 1.1Structure of ZnO....
- 1.2Properties of ZnO...

CHAPTER 2: Literature Review

objective.....

- 2.1 Review of literature.....
- 2.3 Motivation and objective...

CHAPTER 3: Experimental techniques used by researchers

- 3.1 Various thin film deposition methods..
- 3.2 Sol-gel coating methods.
- 3.2.1 Sol-gel spin coating Instruments..

CHAPTER 4

Result

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

"Structure and Characterization of Co-Substituted Ni-Zn Ferritos



विभागाध्यक्ष /H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

A

Project dissertation submitted

In partial fulfillment of the requirement for the degree of

MASTER OF SCIENCE (M.Sc.) IN PHYSICS

Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.), India

Session: 2021-22

Supervisor

Dr. M. P. Sharma

(Assistant Professor)

Department of Pure and Applied Physics,

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.)

Submitted by

Nahar Patel

M.Sc. Physics IVth Sem.

Roll No: 20408047

Enroll. No.: GGV/17/7089



Department of Pure & Applied Physics
Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.), India
(A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

CERTIFICATE FROM THE SUPER VISOR

This is to certify that the project dissertation entitled as "Structure and Characterization of Co Substituted Ni-Zn Ferrites" submitted by Mr. Nahar Patel, Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.) for the partial fulfilment of the requirement for the degree of Master of Science in Physics is an original work carried out by him under my supervision and guidance.

To the best of my knowledge, the matter embodied in the project dissertation has not been submitted to any other University/ Institute for the award of any Degree or Diploma.

Project Supervisor

(Dr. M. P. Sharma)

Head of the Department

Dr. M.N. Tripathi

Associate Professor, Department of Pure &

Applied Physics,

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur

495009

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dopt. of Pure & Applied Physic गुरू घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय,

Index

- Chapter- 1 General Introduction
 - 1.1 Nickel-Zinc (Ni-Zn) Ferrites
 - 1.2 previous work
- Chapter 2 Classification and types of Ferrites
 - 2.1 Spinel ferrites
 - 2.1.1 Normal spinel ferrite
 - 2.1.2 Inverse spinel ferrite
 - 2.1.3 Random spinel ferrite
 - 2.2 Garnet
 - 2.3 Ortho-ferrites
 - 2.4 Hexagonal ferrites
- Chapter 3 Materials
 - 3.1 Introduction to Nickel Ferrites
 - 3.2 Introduction to Cobalt Ferrite
 - 3.3 Applications of Ferrites
- Chapter 4 Experimental Techniques
 - 4.1 RAMAN SPECTROSCOPY
 - 4.2 Raman Spectrometer
- Chapter 5 Preparation of Material
- Chapter 6 Result Analysis and Discussions

Reference

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)



Department of Pure and Applied Physics

(A Central University)

BILASPUR (C.G.) 495009, INDIA

A project report on

SYNTHESIS AND CHARACTERIZATION OF Zn-DOPED BaTiO₃

SUBMITTED FOR

Partial fulfillment of the requirement for the Degree of

MASTER OF SCIENCE (M.Sc. IV SEM)

(PHYSICS HONORS)

SESSION: 2021- 2022

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D.

द्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग pt. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

SUPERVISED BY

Dr. GOVERDHAN TURPU REDDY

ASSISTANT PROFESSORE

Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics G.G.V. Bilaspur (C.G) 495009

SUBMITTED BY

AJAY SAHU

The state of the s

M.Sc. (PHYSICS)

(IV SEMESTER) Roll No.20408048 Enroll.No. GGV/17/7012

CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the project work entitled "Synthesis and Characterization of Zn-Doped BaTiO3" submitted by Mr. Ajay Sahu, Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bllaspure (C.G.) for the partial fulfill for the requirements for the degree of M.Sc. in physics is an project work carried out by him..

Dr. M.N. Tripathi

Dr. Goverdhan Reddy Turpu

Head Of The Department

Supervisor

Tedder

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics

De Bartinger (astronomical and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidhyalaya (A Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidhyalaya (A Central University) Bilaspur, 495009.

APPROVAL CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the project title "Synthesis and Characterization of Zn-doped BaTiO₃" submitted by Ajny Sahu is approved for the degree of Master of Science in physics.

Umhipatu. Dr. M.N. TRIPATIII

Head of the Department

Department of Pure and Applied Physics

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

Bilaspur, (C.G.)
विभागस्यक्ष/H.O.D.
शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग
Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics
गुरू घासीवास विस्वविद्यालय,
Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya,
विलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

APPROVAL CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the project title "Synthesis and Characterization of Zndoped BaTiO3" submitted by Ajay Sahu is approved for the degree of Master of Science in physics.

Head of the Department

Department of Pure and Applied Physics

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

Bilaspur, (C.G.) विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरू घासीवास विस्वविद्यालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya,

बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Contents

- 1. Introduction.
 - 1.1 Ferroelectric materials.
 - 1.2 Applications of ferroelectric materials.
 - 1.3 Perovskite crystal structure.
 - 1.4 Applications of perovskite materials.
 - 1.5 BaTiO₃ structural phase transitions and its structure.
 - 1.6 General doping concepts
- 2. Experimental section.
- 3. Characterization techniques.
 - 3.1 XRD and its applications.
 - 3.2 Raman spectroscopy.
- 4. Results.
 - 4.1 XRD of Ba(1-x)ZnxTiO3.
 - 4.2 Raman spectra of Ba(1-x)ZnxTiO3.
- 5. Conclusion.
- 6. Refferences.

विभागाध्यक्ष / H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरू घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

GURU GHASIDAS UNIVERSITY



Study of elastic properties of the Heusler alloy Co2ZrAl

A project dissertation submitted in a partial fulfilment of the requirements for the degree of Master of Science (M.Sc.) In Physics

By

HRISHIKESH SINHA

(M.Sc. Physics 4th sem)

Under the guidance of

P. Rambabu

Assistant Proffesor

Department of Pure and Applied Physics

Guru Ghasidas University, Bilaspur (C.G)-4950089, India

SEPTEMBER 2022

विभागाध्यक्ष /H.O.D.

शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics

Dept. of Pure & Applied Physic गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय



Certificate from supervisor

This is to be certify that the report entitled "Study of Elastic properties of Heusler alloy Co₂ZrAl" carried out by Hrishikesh Sinha of Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas University, Bilaspur, for the partial fulfilment of requirements for the degree Master of Science in Physics (Specialization in Material Science) at GGV Bilaspur is absolutly carried out by her under my supervision and guidance.

To best of our knowledge, these results have not been submitted by her for the award of any other degree or diploma.

P. Rambabu

Assistant Professor

Department of Pure and Applied Physics

Guru Ghasidas University, Bilaspur (C.G.)

विभागाध्यक्ष / H.O.D.

शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics

गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय



Approval Certificate

This is to certify that the report entitled "Study of Elastic properties of Heusler alloy Co₂ZrAl" by Hrishikesh sinha is approved for the degree of M.Sc. in Physics (Specialization in Material Science).

Examiner

Dr. M. N. Tripathi

Head of department

Department of Pure and Applied Physics,

Guru Ghasidas University,

Bilaspur (C.G.), 495009, India

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.U.ट. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विरू. Dept. of Pure & Applied Physi. नुरू घासीजरा विख्वविद्यालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, विलारापुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

CONTENTS

Chapter 1

Introduction

- 1.1 Heusler Alloys
- 1.2 Types of Heusler alloy

Chapter 2

Theory of Elastic constant

- 2.1 Hooke's law
- 2.2 Cubic elastic constant
- 2.3 Hooks Law of isotropic material

Chapter 3

v

J

Theoretical methodology

- 3.1 Many body problem
- 3.2 Born oppenheimer approximation
- 3.3 Hatree method
- 3.4 Hatree fock method
- 3.5 Desnity functional theory

Chapter 4

Softwere used

Chapter 5

Results and Analysis

- 5.1 Ground state properties of Co2ZrAl
- 5.2 Electronic properties

Band structure

Density of state

Ground state and magnetic property

5.3 Elastic constants of Co2ZrAl

Chapter 6

Conclusion References

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D.

शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय

Synthesis and Characterization of SnSe A Topological Crystalline Insulator

SUBMITTED IN PARTIAL FULFILLMENT OF THE REQUIREMENTS OF MASTER OF SCIENCE IN PHYSICS SESSION 2020-2022

Under the supervision of:

Dr. PRADIP DAS

Assistant Professor

Department of Pure & Applied Physics
Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya
Bilaspur (C.G.)

Submitted by:

SAKSHI RAJWADE

M.Sc. (Physics)4th Semester Roll No.- 20408031 Enrollment No.- GGV/17/7109



विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घातीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Department of Pure & Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.) India

DECLARATION

I hereby declared that the work present in project entitled "Synthesis and Characterization of SnSe - A Topological Crystalline Insulator" submitted as partial fulfilment of M.Sc. physics have been performed in Department of Pure And Applied Physics, GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR under the supervision of Dr. PRADIP DAS, Assistant Professor, Department of Pure and Applied Physics GGV BILASPUR, (CG).

The work present in the project dissertation is original and will remain intellectual property of Department.

SAKSHI RAJWADE

Roll Number-20408031

M.Sc. 4TH SEMESTER (Physics)

गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

<u>CERTIFICATE</u>

This is to certify that SAKSHI RAJWADE has carried out the project on the topic **Synthesis and Characterization of SnSe- A Topological Crystalline Insulator** in the Department of Pure and Applied Physics, GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR under my supervision. Shehas worked diligently, meticulously and methodically and collected the literature very sincerely and carefully. To the best of our knowledge the work presented in this project is original and has not been submitted anywhere. I recommended the project report to be forwarded to the respective examiners for evaluation. I wish her all success in her life and career.

SUBMITTED BY SAKSHI RAJWADE

M.Sc. Physics 4th Semester Department of Pure and Applied

Physics GGU, BILASPUR (C.G.)

SUPERVISED BY

Dr. PRADIP DAS

ASSISTANT PROFESSOR

Department of Pure and

Applied Physics GGV,

BILASPUR (C.G.)

विभागस्वक्ष/H.O.D.

शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics

गुरू चासीदास विस्वविद्यालय, Juru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Content

CHAPTER 1 INTRODUCTION

- 1) CLASSICAL HALL EFFECT
- 2) QUANTUM HALL EFFECT
- 3) SPIN QUANTUM HALL EFFECT
- 4) TROPOLOGICAL INSULATOR
- 5) TROPOLOGICAL CRYSTALLINE INSULATOR

CHAPTER 2 LITERATURE REVIEW

- 1) INTERNATIONAL STATUS
- 2) NATIONAL STATUS
- 3) AIM Of THE PROJECT

CHAPTER 3 METHODOLOGY

- 1) SAMPLE PREPARATION
- 2) XRD SPECTROSCOPY
- 3) RAMAN SPECTROSCOPY

CHAPTER 4 RESULT AND DISCUSSION

- 1) RESULT
- 2) XRD
- 3) RAMAN

CHAPTER 5 CONCLUSION

REFERENCE

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घातीदाल विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Large Scale Shell Model Calculations for Oxygen ¹⁸⁻¹⁹O(Z=8) Isotopes

A Project Report Submitted for Partial Fulfillment of the requirements for the Degree of

MASTER OF SCIENCE

In

Department of Physics

by

Sandeep Kumar Lahare Roll No: 20408032



To

Department Of Physics Guru Ghasidas Central University Bilaspur, Chhattisgarh, India September 2022 विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

DECLARATION

I hereby declare that the work presented in this report entitle "Large Scale Shell Model Calculation for O¹⁸⁻¹⁹ Isotopes" Submitted as partial fulfilment for the degree of M.Sc. Physics which has been performed in the Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.), 495009, under the supervision of Dr. T.Trivedi, Assistant Professor. The work presented in this project dissertation is original and will remain intellectual property of department of pure and applied physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.).

Date: 15-09-2022

Place: GON Blaspur

SANDEEP KUMAR LAHARE

James

M.Sc. IV Semester (Physics)

Roll No. -20408032

Enrolment No. GGV/17/7111

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घातीदात्त विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

APPROVAL SHEET

This report entitled "Large Scale Shell Model Calculation for O¹⁸⁻¹⁹ Isotopes" by **SANDEEP KUMAR LAHARE** is approved for the degree of Master of Science in Physics

Dr. T.Trivedi

Department of Physics Guru Ghasidas University, Bilaspur

SUPERVISOR

Dr. M.N Tripathi

Head of Department

Department of Physics Guru Ghasidas University, Bilaspur

> विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.O.)

Department of Pure and Applied Physics

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.)

(A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act No. 25 of 2009)

Forwarding Certificate

This is to certify that MR. SANDEEP KUMAR LAHARE has carried out the project in the Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya Bilaspur (C.G.), on the topic "To Study the Large Scale Shell Model Calculation for ¹⁸⁻¹⁹O Isotopes" This report is submitted for partial fulfilment of the requirement for the degree of M.Sc. in Physics and for examiner's evaluation.

I wish every success in his life.

Date:

Dr. M. N. TRIPATHI

Head of the Department

Table of Contents

A	INTRODUCTION1
	THE NUCLEAR SHELL MODEL
	ONE-PARTICLE EXCITATION
	O THE HARMONIC OSCILLATOR IN THE SHELL MODEL
>	TWO IDENTICAL NUCLEONS
	• TWO-PARTICLE WAVEFUNCTION8
A	SHELL STRUCTURE, MONOPOLE INTERACTION AND MAGIC NUMBERS
>	SPIN ORBIT MODEL AND NUCLEI STRUCTURE11
×	MODEL SPACE
Þ	NuShellX
A	RESULTS14
	• TWO VALANCE NUCLEONS O¹8
	• THREE VALANCE NUCLEONS O ¹⁹
	SUMMARY AND OUTLOOK18
	ABSTRACT19
	REFERENCES

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D.
शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग
Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics
गुरु घातीदास विश्वविद्यालय
Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya
बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

A Project Report on

Raman Studies of Strontium Doped Bismuth Ferrite

(Bi_{1-x}Sr_x FeO₃)

Submitted for the Partial Fulfillment of Degree of M.Sc. in Physics

by

Sanjeev Kumar Lahray

Roll No:20408033

Registration No: GGV/17/7114

Under the Supervision of Dr. S.P. Patel Assistant Professors



Department of Pure & Applied Physics

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya (A Central University)

Session: 2021-2022

विभागाध्यक्ष / H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Declaration

I hereby declare that work present in this project entitled "Raman Studies of Strontium doped Bismuth Ferrite (Bi_{1-x}Sr_x FeO₃)" submitted for the partial fulfillment for degree of M.Sc. in Physics is performed in Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya (A Central University), Bilaspur under the supervision of Dr. S. P. Patel.

(Sanjeev Kumar Lahray)

Roll no. 20408033

Date:15/09/2022

शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घारीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the project work entitled "Raman Studies of Strontium doped Bismuth Ferrite

(Bit-xSrx FeO3)" to fulfill the requirements for the degree of M.Sc. in physics under my supervision.

HOD

Shir pogan patul (Dr. S. P. Patel)

Supervisor

Department of Pure & Applied Physics

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya (A Central University)

Bilaspur (C.G.),495009

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभीग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरू घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय,

ABSTRACT

In last few decades multiferroics ceramics has become one of the most important and exciting forefront

materials. It shows great promise for providing us in the near future that will change the direction of

technological advances in a wide range of applications. This paper is a brief review of the effect of Sr2+ doping

on $Bi_{1-x}Sr_xFeO_3$ (x = 0.00, 0.05, 0.10, 0.15, 0.20, 0.25, 0.30) multiferroic ceramics has been investigated by

Raman spectroscopy. Showed a gradual change in crystal structure from rhombohedral (R3c) to

pseudotetragonal (P4/mmm) with enhanced divalent Sr2+ ion concentration. All the 13 Raman modes predicted

by group theory ($\Gamma_{R3c} = 4A_1 + 9E$) for R3c structure of Bi_{1-x}Sr_x FeO₃ (x = 0.00, 0.05, 0.10, 0.15, 0.20, 0.25,

0.30) were observed in the present study. E-1 to E-5 modes disappear completely as compared to parent BFO.

The structural phase transition and weakening of long-range ferroelectric order with increasing doping

concentration are thus further confirmed from Raman scattering spectra. A-site Sr2+ doping increases

fluctuations in cation-site occupancy and causes broadening in Raman modes .The results showed a change in

the magnetic order from antiferromagnetic for the undoped sample to the ferromagnetic order for the co-doped

samples. This change is attributed to the modulations in the magnetic moment due to crystal structure

distortions. All samples show high relative permittivity values, which were enhanced by doping with Sr²⁺.

Keywords: Multiferroics, BiFeO3, Sr -doping, Raman Scattering.

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

"Synthesis and Characterization of SrMoO4"

Project dissertation submitted

In partial fulfilment of the requirement for the degree of

Master of Science (M.Sc.) in Physics

Supervisor Dr. Dinesh Uthra (Assistant professor)

Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur(C.G.) Submitted by Satnam Singh

M.Sc. Physics IV Sem. Roll num. 20408034 Enroll.No.:GGV/20/07811



Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.), India

Session: 2021-2022

DECLARATION

I hereby declare that the work present in this project entitled "Synthesis and Characterization of SrMoO₄" Submitted as partial fulfilment of M. Sc. Physics has been performed in the Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur under the supervision of Dr Dinesh Uthra.

The work presented in this project dissertation is original and will remain intellectual property of Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya Bilaspur (C.G.).

Date: - 14/09/2022

Place: Bilaspur

Satnam Singh

M.Sc. Physics IV Sem. Roll num. 20408034

Koli hum. 20408034

Enroll. No.: GGV/20/07811

Department of Pure & Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur(C.G.)

> विभागाध्यक्ष /H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya क्लिसपुर (इ.स.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)



Department of Pure & Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.), India

(A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the project dissertation entitled as " Synthesis and

Satnam Singh Characterization of SrMoO4" submitted by Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.) for the partial fulfilment of the requirement for the degree of Master of Science in Physics is an original work carried out by him under my supervision and guidance.

To the best of my knowledge, the matter embodied in the project dissertation has not been submitted to any other University/ Institute for the award of any Degree or Diploma.

Date: 14 9.).22

Place: Bilaspur

Dr. Dinesh Uthra Assistant Professor,

Department of Pure & Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur 495009

t. of Pure & Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

बेलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)



Department of Pure & Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.), India

(A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act 2009 No. 25 of 2009)

FORWARDING CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the project dissertation entitled "Synthesis and Characterization of SrMoO4"submitted by Mr. Satnam Singh for the partial fulfilment of the requirement for the degree of Masterof Science in Physics is approved.

I wish him for bright future in his life.

Dr. M.N. Tripathi

Head of the Department,
Department of Pure & Applied Physics
Guru Ghasidas VishwavidyalayaBilaspur 495009

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.C. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभः Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय, Juru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, विलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

OUTLINE

Contents		Page No.
Chapter 1: Introdu	01	
Chapter 2: Literat	02-04	
Chapter 3: Synthe	05-06	
Sol Ge	el Method	
(i) (ii)	cterization Technique's RAMAN Spectroscopy UV- Visible Spectroscopy	07-09
(iii)	FTIR Spectroscopy	10-11
Chapter 5: Experi Chapter 6: Results	10-11 12-21	
Chapter 7: Conclu	22	
Refere	23	

विभागाध्यक्ष /H.O.D.
शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग
Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics
गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय
Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya
बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Innomination

DEPARTMENT OF PURE & APPLIED PHYSICS

A

PROJECT REPORT

ON

"Photoluminescence and Thermoluminescence Studies of Combustion Synthesized SrMgAl₁₀0₁₇:Ce³⁺ Phosphor"

(Submitted in partial fulfillment of the requirement for the award of the degree)

Of

Master of Science

In

Physics

Under the Guidance of Dr. SHALINTA TIGGA Assistant Professor

Submitted by
SONAM LAHRE
M.Sc. 4th Semester
Roll No. 20408036

Enrollment No: GGV/20/07813

SESSION 2022-23

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घातीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the project entitled "Photoluminescence and Thermoluminescence Studies of Combustion Synthesized SrMgAl₁₀0₁₇:Ce³⁺ Phosphor" submitted by SONAM LAHRE in the partial fulfillment for the requirements for the award of Master of Science Degree in Physics at Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.) 495009, India is an authentic work carried out by SONAM LAHRE under my supervision and guidance. To the best of my knowledge, the matter embodies in the project work has not been submitted to any other University/Institute for the award of Degree or Diploma.

Dr. SHALINTA TIGGA

ASSISTANT PROFESSOR

Department of Pure & Applied Physics GGV, Bilaspur (C.G.)

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D.
शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग
Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics
गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय
Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya
बिलासपर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

APPROVAL CERTIFICATE

his is to certify that the project entitled "Photoluminescence and Thermoluminescence tudies of Combustion Synthesized SrMgAl₁₀0₁₇:Ce³⁺ Phosphor" submitted by "SONAM AHRE" is approved for the award of Master of Science in Physics.

Dr. M. N. Tripathi

Head of the Department

Department of Pure and Applied Physics

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya Bilaspur Chhattisgarh India

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरू घासीलस विश्वविद्यालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya तिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

DECLARATION

I hereby declare that the work presented in the project entitled "Photoluminescence and Thermoluminescence Studies of Combustion Synthesized SrMgAl₁₀0₁₇:Ce³⁺ Phosphor" submitted to the partial fulfilment of Master of Science in Physics has been performed in the Department of Pure & Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya Bilaspur (C.G.), 495009 under the Guidance of Dr. SHALINTA TIGGA carried out by me.

The work presented in this dissertation is original and remain intellectual property of Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.) 495009, India.

Sonam

SONAM LAHRE

M.Sc.4th Semester

Roll No.20408036

Enrolment No: GGV/20/07813

विभागाध्यक्ष /H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

CONTENT

CHAPTER-1

- INTRODUCTION
 - 1. LUMINESCENCE
 - 2. PHOSPHOR
 - 3. OBJECTIVES
 - 4. LITERATURE REVIEW

CHAPTER - 2

- PHOSPHOR SYNTHESIS
- X-RAY DIFFRACTION ANALYSIS

CHAPTER-3

- PHOTOLUMINESCENCE STUDIES
- THERMOLUMINESCENCE STUDIES

CHAPTER-4

CONCLUSION

REFERENCES

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.न.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

"Physical and spectroscopic studies of CdO Boro-Bismuthate glasses"

Submitted in the particular fulfilment of the requirements of the

Degree at Master of Science (Physics Hons)

By

Soumyasonali Biswal

M.Sc. Physics 4th Semester

Roll No: 20408037

Enroll No: GGV/20/07814

Supervisor:

Dr. R Vijaya Kumar

Assistant Professor

Department at Pure and Applied Physics GGV (Bilaspur)



Department of Pure and Applied Physics
Guru Ghasidas Viswavidyalaya, Bilaspur(C.G.)
A Central University (Session 2020-22)

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घारीदाल विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

1

Declaration

I declare that this written submission represents my ideas in my own words and where other's ideas or words have been included, I have adequately Cited and referenced the original sources. I also declare that I have adhered to all principles of academic honesty and integrity and have not misrepresented or fabricated or falsified any idea/data/fact/source in my submission. I understand that any violation of the above will be cause for disciplinary action by the University and can also evoke penal action from the sources which have thus not been properly cited or from whom proper permission has not been taken when needed.

(Signature)

Name: Soumyasonali Biswal

Roll No: 20408037

Date: 14/09/2022

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics पुरु घातीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Forwarding Certificate

This is to certify that Soumya Sonali Biswal has carried out the project in Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas University, Bilaspur (C.G.). On the topic "Physical and spectroscopic studies of CdO containing Boro-Bismuthate glasses and its XRD and Raman characterization".

The project is submitted for the partial fulfilment of requirement of the degree of Master in Science (Physics Hons).

Dr. M .N Tripathi

Head of Dept. of Pure and Applied Physics

Guru Ghasidas Viswavidyalaya, Bilaspur

Chhattisgarh

विभागमध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरू घासीदास विस्वविद्यालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, विलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Certificate

This is to certify that SoumyaSonali Biswal bearing Enrolment No. GGV/20/07814 has developed this project titled "Physical and spectroscopic studies of CdO containing Boro-Bismuthate glasses and its XRD and Raman characterization" for Guru Ghasidas Viswavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.) as partial fulfilment for the award of the degree of Master in Science (Physics Hons).

Supervised by:

Dr. R Vijaya Kumar

Assistant Professor

Dept. of Pure and Applied Physics

GGV, Bilaspur(C.G.)

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घातीदाल विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Content

Chapter 1

- 1.1 Introduction
 - i. Classification of Solid
 - ii. Classification of Glass
- 1.2 Structural Theory of Glass and Formula
 - i. Zacharisen's Rules

Chapter 2

- 1. Experimental
 - i. Melt Quinching Method
 - ii. Raman Spectroscopy
- iii. FTIR Spectroscopy
- iv. XRD Method

Chapter 3

Physical and Optical Properties.

Chapter 4

- 1. Result Discussion
 - i. XRD Spectroscopy
 - ii. Raman Spectroscopy

Conclusion

Reference

विभागाध्यक्ष /H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Project Report

On

free double perovskite



By

Ms. SUSHMA CHAUHAN

ROLL NO.: 20408038 REGISTRATION NO.: GGV/17/7129

Under the supervision

of

PROF. P.K. BAJPAI

Report submitted in partial fulfilment for the Degree of
Master of Science (Physics)

Department of Pure and Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Koni Bilaspur - 495009 (C.G.), INDIA

September, 2022

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घातीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Department of Pure and Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya (A Central University) Bilaspur (C.G.) 495009, India

Date: 15/09/2022

<u>CERTIFICATE</u>

This is to certify that Ms. Sushma Chauhan has carried out the project under my supervision in the Department of Pure and Applied physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur, C.G. on the topic "Synthesis and Characterization of Bi₂(Fe_{1-x}Co_x)₂O₆ lead free double perovskite" to the best of our knowledge the work presented in this project is original and has not been submitted anywhere.

I wish her success in her future endeavors.

Supervisor

(PROF. P.K. BAJPAI)
Dept. of pure and applied physics
Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya
Koni, Bilaspur (C.G.) 495009, India

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घातीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Department of Pure and Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya (A Central University) Bilaspur (C.G.) 495009, India

FORWARDING CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that Ms. Sushma Chauhan has carried out the project in the Department of Pure and Applied physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur, C.G. on the topic "Synthesis and Characterization of Bi₂(Fe_{1-x}Co_x)₂O₆ lead free double perovskite" This project is submitted for the partial fulfilment of requirement for the degree of M.Sc. in physics and for examiner's evaluation.

I wish her every success in her life.

(DR. M.N. TRIPATHI)

Associate Professor

Head of the Department
Department of Pure and Applied Physics
Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya
Koni, Bilaspur (C.G.) 495009, India

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरू घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, जिलारापुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

DECLARATION

I hereby declare that the work presented in this project entitled "Synthesis and Characterization of of Bi₂(Fe_{1-x}Co_x)₂O₆ lead free double perovskite" submitted as partial fulfilment for the degree of M.Sc. Physics, has been performed in the Department of Pure and Applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur under the supervision of Prof. P.K. Bajpai.

The work presented in this project dissertation is original and will remain intellectual property of Department of Pure and applied Physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.).

Date: 15/09/2022

Place: Dept. of pure and applied physics

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya Koni, Bilaspur 495009, India

(SUSHMA CHAUHAN)

Sustana Charlian.

विभागाध्यक्ष / H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घारीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

CONTENTS

	Page N	No.
1.	Introduction	7
	1.1 History of perovskite material	8
	1.2 Crystal structure of perovskite materials .	8
	1.3 Structural Consideration	9
	1.4 Photovoltaic effect	10
	1.5 How photovoltaics work?	11 •
	1.6 Solar cell Parameters	12
	1.7 Superiorities of Perovskite solar cells	13
	1.8 Drawbacks of Pb- based perovskites	16
	1.9 Double Perovskite: A Structural derivative	17
	Application of double perovskite material Performance Parameter Characteristics of	18
	different Solar cells	19
4.	Why Ferroelectric Double Perovskite as PV material	20
5.	Mechanism of ferroelectric Photovoltaics	20
6.	Conventional p-n junction based	ÿ
	photovoltaics vs. Ferroelectric Photovoltaic	21
7.	Literature Review	22
8.	Material Preparation	25
9.	Result and Discussion	25
10	. Conclusion	26
11	References ক্রিমানায়্যঞ্জ/H.O.D. খ্যুৱ एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pury & Applied Physics দুক ঘানীবান বিংঘবিদ্যালয Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya কিলান্দুন (চ.ন.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)	27

"REVIEW ON SYNTHESIS AND CHARACTERIZATION OF Batio3 FERROELECTRIC MATERIAL"

Submitted in partial fulfilment of the requirements

Of the degree of

Master of Science (Physics Honor's)

By:

Thaneshvar Sahu

M.Sc. (Physics)4th semester

ROLL No-20408039

Enroll No-GGV/71/7136

Supervisor:

Dr. H.S. Tewari

Associate Professor, Department of Pure & Applied Physics, GGV



Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Department of Pure and Applied Physics

GURUGHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR(C.G.) (A Central University Established by the Central Universities Act 2009 No 25 of 2009)

Session2021-22

DEPARTMENT OF PURE AND APPLIED PHYSICS

GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR (C.G.)

DECLARATION

I hereby declare that the work presented in this report entitled "REVIEW ON SYNTHESIS AND CHARACTERIZATION OF BaTiO₃ FERROELECTRIC MATERIAL" submitted as partial fulfillment for the degree of 'M.Sc. Physics' has been performed in the Department of Pure and Applied Physics, GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR (C.G.), under the supervision of Dr. H.S. TEWARI SIR

Date: 16-09-2022

Place: Bilaspur (C.G.)

Thaneshvar Sahu M.Sc. 4th Semester

Roll No. - 20408039

Enrollment No:-GGV/17/7136

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घातीदाल विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

DEPARTMENT OF PURE AND APPLIED PHYSICS GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR (C.G.)

CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that Mr. Thaneshvar Sahu has studied and prepared a report under my supervision in the Department of Pure and Applied Physics, GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR (C.G.), on the topic "REVIEW ON SYNTHESIS AND CHARACTERIZATION OF BaTiO₃ FERROELECTRIC MATERIAL".

Guided by

Dr. H.S. TEWARI

Associate professor

Dept. of Pure and Applied Physics

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

Submitted by

Thaneshvar Sahu

M.Sc. 4th Semester Physics

Roll No. - 20408039

Enrollment No.- GGV/17/7136

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु चासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

FORWARDING CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that Mr. Thaneshvar Sahu carried out the project in the Department of Pure and Applied Physics, GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR (C.G.), on the topic "REVIEW ON SYNTHESIS AND CHARACTERIZATION OF BaTiO₃ FERROELECTRIC MATERIAL". This report is submitted for partial fulfilment for the degree of 'M.Sc. Physics' and for examiner's evaluation.

I wish him every success and blessings in his life.

Forwarded to

Dr. M. N. Tripathi

Head of Department

Department of Pure and Applied Physics

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

विभागमध्यक्ष/H.O.D.
गुद्ध एवं अनुप्रदुक्त भौतिकी विभाग
Dept. of Pure & Applied Physica
गुरू धातीदास दिखदिद्यालय,
Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya,
विकासपुर (ए.ग.)

Forwarded by

Dr. H.S. TEWARI

Associate professor

Department of Pure and Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya

CONTENTS

1.Introducton: -

- Dielectrics
- Capacitance
- Polarisation
- Type of Dielectrics
- 2. Properties of ferroelectric material
- 3.Application of ferroelectric material
- 4. Synthesis technique
 - Solid state method
 - Sol-gel process
 - Combustion method
- 5. Characterization technique
 - Raman analysis
 - XRD
- 6.Conclusion
- 7.Reference

विभागाध्यक्ष / H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घातीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

GURU GHASIDAS VISHWAVIDYALAYA, BILASPUR (CG)



A Project On

"First principle study of the Structural and Electronic Properties of Monolayer WSe₂"

A Dissertation in Partial Fulfillment for the Degree of Master of Science in Physics

Submitted By

THANNURAM BHARDWAJ

Roll No.: 20408040

Under the Supervision of

Dr. M. N. Tripathi

Department of Pure and Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.), 495009, India

SEPTEMBER 2022

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)



Department of Pure and Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.), 495009, India

CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the dissertation entitled "First principle study of the Structural and Electronic Properties of Monolayer WSe₂" submitted by THANNURAM BHARDWAJ, Department of pure and applied physics, Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur, in partial fulfillment of the requirement for the degree of M.Sc. in Physics is an project work carried by him.

Supervisor and H.O.D. Dr. M. N. TRIPATHI

विभागायम/H.O.D.
शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग
Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics
गुरू घासीदास विस्वविद्यालय,
Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya,
बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Department of pure and applied physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya Bilaspur (CG.)



Department of Pure and Applied Physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya, Bilaspur (C.G.), 495009, India APPROVAL CERTIFICATE

This is to certify that the project entitled "First principle study of the Structural and Electronic Properties of Monolayer WSe₂" submitted by

THANNURAM BHARDWAJ is approved
Science in Physics.

٥

0

3

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D.

of

विभागाध्यक्ष / H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घानीदास विश्वविद्यालय

Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

Dr.M.N. TRIPATHI

Department of pure and applied physics Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya Bilaspur (C.G.)

CHAPTER 1

Introduction

Structure of Transition Metal Dichalcogenides

CHAPTER 2

Review of Literature

CHAPTER 3

- 3.1 Introduction
- 3.2 Basics of DFT
- 3.3 The Many-Electron Schrodinger Equation
- 3.4 Hohenberg Kohn theorems
- 3.5 Kohn Sham Equation
- 3.6Local density approximation (LDA)
- 3.7 Generalized Gradient Approximation
- 3.8 Advantages and Disadvantages of DFT

CHAPTER 4

- 4. Computational Details and Crystal structure
- 4.1 Computational Methods in Material Science
- 4.2 Softwares Used
- 4.2.1 Material Studio
- 4.2.2 CASTEP
- 4.2.3 Originpro8

CHAPTER 5

- 5. Crystal Structure
- 5.1.(a)Crystal Structure of Monolayer WSe2
- 5.2.(b) Crystal Structure of S Doped WSe₂ (WSSe)
- 5.3.(c) Crystal Structure of Te Doped WSe₂(WSeTe)
- 5.4.(d) Optimized Structure Details

CHAPTER 6

- 6. Result and discussion
- 6.1 Electronic Structure of Monolayer WSe2, WSSe, WTeSe
- 6.2 Band Structure and Density of State.

CONCLUSION

REFERENCE

विभागाध्यक्ष/H.O.D. शुद्ध एवं अनुप्रयुक्त भौतिकी विभाग Dept. of Pure & Applied Physics गुरु घासीदास विश्वविद्यालय Guru Ghasidas Vishwavidyalaya बिलासपुर (छ.ग.)/Bilaspur (C.G.)

CHAPTER 1